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Wary of “poaching” bids on
his MLAs, Rajasthan

Chief Minister Ashok Gehlot
on Friday shifted his flocks
from Jaipur to the desert town
of Jaisalmer at the centre of the
Thar desert. The MLAs had
been camping at Fairmount
Hotel in Jaipur for three weeks.

In another development,
Rajasthan Congress chief whip
Mahesh Joshi on Friday moved
the Supreme Court against
High Court order of July 24
asking the Assembly Speaker to
defer disqualification proceed-
ing against sacked Deputy
Chief Minister Sachin Pilot
and 18 MLAs.

Reports said the Congress
State unit hired three chartered
flights to shift the MLAs. The
MLAs were taken to hotel
Suryagarh in bus and other
vehicles amid tight security.

Transport Minister Pratap
Singh said in Jaipur the MLAs
are being shifted to Jaisalmer so
that they remain united with
the Chief Minister’s strategy
that not a single MLA is
poached.

“We are going to Jaisalmer
for a change,” Congress MLA
Prashant Bairwa said at the

Jaipur airport.
The remaining MLAs in

the Gehlot camp are also being
shifted to Jaisalmer.

The decision to shift the
MLAs to Jaisalmer shows that
Gehlot is not ready to take any
chance, knowing fully well that

even if only a couple of MLAs
change side, his Government
would not survive. As of now,
Gehlot has the support of 102
MLAs in the 200-members
State Assembly.   

The decision to move the
MLAs came a day after Gehlot

indicated he will seek a confi-
dence vote when the Assembly
convenes on August 14 and
claimed the money offered to
the MLAs to switch sides had
increased sharply ahead of the
session.

The Chief Minister said the

rebels who have not accepted
money should return to the
party. The MLAs have been
staying at the Jaipur hotel since
July 13 after Sachin Pilot and 18
other Congress MLAs rebelled
against the government, trig-
gering a political crisis.

Meanwhile, Rajasthan
Congress chief whip Mahesh
Joshi on Friday approached the
apex court challenging the
High Court order of July 24
asking the assembly speaker to
defer disqualification proceed-
ing against sacked Deputy
Chief Minister Sachin Pilot
and 18 MLAs.

The chief whip has moved
the top court two days after the
Assembly Speaker CP Joshi
filed the appeal against the July
24 Rajasthan High Court order.

The plea filed through
advocate Varun Chopra said
the High Court order is “ex-
facie unconstitutional, illegal
and in the teeth of the law laid
down by this court in 1992 ver-
dict in the case of Kihoto
Hollohon”.

The 1992 judgement had
held that the Speaker has the
authority to decide the dis-
qualification proceedings and
judicial intervention in the
process is “not permissible”.
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Delhi Lieutenant Governor
Anil Baijal on Friday

rejected the AAP Government’s
decision to allow hotels and
weekly markets under Unlock
3, officials said.

As the Covid-19 situation
continues to be “fragile” and
the threat is still “far from over”,
the LG has taken this decision,
they said.

Reacting to the LG’s deci-
sion, the AAP said the Centre
must stop interfering in deci-
sions of the Delhi Government
and stop undermining its
authority.

The development comes a
day after Baijal overturned the
Delhi Cabinet’s decision to
reject the Delhi Police’s panel of
lawyers for arguing the cases
related to the February riots in
the city in the Supreme Court
and the high court.

“The matter was discussed
with hon’ble Chief Minister
and it was agreed that while
there has been improvement,
pandemic situation in the cap-
ital continues to be fragile and
the threat is still far from over.
Therefore a cautious and con-
servative approach is required,”
a statement issued by the LG
office said.

“While the proposal to
allow Rehari Patriwallahs to
operate for longer hours with
effect from 01.08.2020 was
approved, the proposals of
opening of hotels and hospi-
tality services and opening of
weekly bazaars are deferred for
the time being and would be
reviewed later by the SDMA,”
it added.

On Thursday, the Arvind
Kejriwal Government decided
to allow hotels to reopen in the
city.

It also allowed weekly
bazaars (markets) on a trial

basis for seven days with social
distancing and all necessary
Covid 19-appropriate mea-
sures in place.

Talking to reporters, AAP
spokesperson Raghav Chadha
said, “The Centre derives
sadistic pleasure by inflicting
pain and misery on people of
Delhi and undermining the
democratically elected
Government of Delhi.”

“In the last few days, we
have seen on several occasions
that the Centre interfered in
decisions of the Delhi
Government,” he said.
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In what could spell further
trouble for actress Rhea

Chakraborty, the Enforcement
Directorate (ED) on Friday
registered a money laundering
case in connection with the
death of Bollywood star
Sushant Singh Rajput and sus-
pected misuse of his funds.

The ED case under
Prevention of Money
Laundering Act (PMLA) has
been lodged after taking cog-
nisance of the Bihar Police
FIR against actress Rhea and
others for alleged abetment of
suicide, theft and other offences
under the Indian Penal Code
(IPC). The ED had on
Thursday sought a copy of the
Bihar Police FIR to launch a
probe under PMLA.

After studying the Bihar
Police FIR, the ED found prima
facie instance of siphoning of
funds from Rajput’s bank
accounts and decided to regis-
ter the ECIR, officials said.

An Enforcement Case
Information Report (FIR in
police parlance) has been filed
against the accused named in
the Bihar Police FIR, including
Rhea, her family and six others,
they said.

Rhea and other co-accused
in the PMLA case will be soon
summoned for questioning in
connection with the money
laundering probe, they said.

The ED has analysed the
contents of the Patna police FIR
in detail and also indepen-
dently gathered inputs on
Rajput’s income, bank accounts
and the related companies,

they said, adding, more details
will be collated from the con-
tents of Mumbai Police case
which will also form part of the
PMLA probe.

Under the PMLA, the ED
will probe the allegations of
mishandling and purported
diversion of Rajput’s funds and
operation of his bank accounts
and if money laundering was
involved in this.

Continued on Page 2
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July was a disastrous month in
India’s struggle against

Coronavirus which spread to
rural clusters in an alarming
way, infected more than one
million persons, and snuffed
out around 20, 000 lives.

India began July with

Coronavirus cases piled up at
5.85 lakh and just 17,000
deaths. During the month cases
nearly tripled while death
count more than doubled.

Among the worst affected

States, Maharashtra added
nearly 2.5 lakh new cases,
while the death tally doubled
from 7,855 to 14,999. The State
started the month with 1.74
lakh cases and ended at 4.22

lakh cases.  
On Friday, Maharashtra

reported 10,320 new cases and
265 deaths, taking total cases to
4,22,118, including 2,56,158
discharges and 14,994 deaths.
Active cases stand at 1,50,662.

Mumbai recorded 53
deaths and 1100 fresh cases on
Friday, taking the total number
of cases in Mumbai to 1,14,287.
The number of recovered and
discharged cases is 87,074.

The second worst affected
State, Tamil Nadu added 1.55
lakh cases to the tally of 90,000
cases on July 1 to end the
month with 2.45 lakh cases.  In
the case of Tamil Nadu, the
death count more than tripled
from 1,201 to 3,925.  The mor-
tality rate is a cause for serious
concern for Tamil Nadu.

On Friday, TN lost 97 per-
sons to Covid-19 and added
5,881 new cases. The number
of new persons diagnosed with
coronavirus was higher than
that of Thursday while the

number of persons succumbing
to the pandemic remained the
same.

There were 57,968 Covid-
19 patients in the State as on
Friday. The total number of
persons tested positive till date
crossed 2.45 lakh while the
State tested 58,350 persons on
Friday. A total of 5,778 patients
recovered from the pandemic
and got discharged from the
hospital in the last 24 hours. As
part of aggressive testing for the
pandemic, there are 120 labo-
ratories operating across the
State.

Fourth-placed Delhi did a
good job of containing the
virus adding just around 50,000
new cases and 1,200 deaths
during the month. The nation-
al Capital started the month
with 87,360 cases and 2,743
deaths. At the end of the
month, Delhi has 1,35, 598
cases and 3,963 deaths. Delhi
recovery rate touched 90 per
cent, the Delhi Health
Department said on Friday
that the COVID-19 mortality
rate has also declined to 2.92%. 

Continued on Page 2
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At least 38 persons have
died in Punjab’s three dis-

tricts allegedly after drinking
spurious liquor, prompting the
Chief Minister Capt Amarinder
Singh to order a magisterial
probe into the matter on Friday.

The deaths took place in
Punjab’s Amritsar, Batala and
Tarn Taran districts since
Wednesday night. As on Friday
evening, 10 persons had died of
spurious liquor consumption in
Amritsar Rural, nine in Batala
and 19 in Tarn Taran.

The Punjab Police on
Friday arrested seven bootleg-
gers from Amritsar Rural,
Batala, and Tarn Taran districts
in over 40 raids conducted by
five teams led by senior officers,
taking the total number of
persons apprehended so far in
the spurious liquor deaths case
to eight, including Balwinder
Kaur, who was arrested last
night from Muchhal village.

Punjab Director General of
Police (DGP) Dinkar Gupta
said that the first five fatalities
were reported from Mucchal
and Tangra villages in
Amritsar’s Tarsikka on the
night of July 29. 

“On Thursday evening,
two more people died under
suspicious circumstances at
Amritsar’s Muchhal village.

One person died at Sri Guru
Ram Das Hospital in Amritsar
after being shifted from Tangra.
Two more deaths were later
reported from Mucchal vil-
lage while another two people
died in Batala, also due to con-
sumption of spurious liquor,”
he added.

On Friday, five people died
in Batala, taking the death toll
in the city to seven, said Gupta,
adding that four fatalities were
reported from Tarn Taran.

Taking note, Capt

Amarinder ordered a magiste-
rial enquiry by the Jalandhar
Divisional Commissioner to
look into the facts and cir-
cumstances leading to the inci-
dents.

The enquiry will be con-
ducted by the Jalandhar
Divisional Commissioner
along with the Punjab Joint
Excise and Taxation
Commissioner and the SP
(Investigation) in the con-
cerned districts.

Continued on Page 2
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Ahead of Eid-ul-Adha, the
Jammu & Kashmir admin-

istration on Friday extended
the detention of People’s
Democratic Party (PDP) Chief
Mehbooba Mufti by three more
months while People’s
Conference chairman Sajjad
Lone walked free, five days
short of completing one year in
detention.

Iltija Mufti, daughter of
Mehbooba, confirmed the
news by posting a tweet, “I
would like to confirm media
reports that Mufti’s PSA has

been extended until November
2020. The petition challenging
her unlawful detention has
been pending in SC since
February 26. Where does one
seek justice”?    

Majority of senior PDP
leaders have been freed from
detention in recent weeks but
the Home Department on
Friday decided to extend her
detention order.

According to an order
issued by the Home
Department, Mehbooba will
continue to remain under
detention for another three
months at her official resi-

dence at Fairview Bungalow.
“The law enforcing agen-

cies have recommended further
extension in the period of
detention and on examina-
tion, the same is considered to
be necessary,” the detention
order stated.

The current detention
order of the former Chief
Minister was expiring on
August 5 this year.

Sharing the news on
Twitter, Lone said, “Finally 5
days short of a year I have been
officially informed that I am a
free man.” 

Continued on Page 2
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Taking exception to alleged
wrong depiction of the

Armed forces in films and
related medium, the Defence
Ministry has written to the
Central Board of Film
Certification (CBFC), Ministry
of Electronics and Information
Technology (MeITY) and
Ministry of Information and
Broadcasting to advise pro-
duction houses to obtain No
Objection Certificate (NOC)
from the Defence Ministry. 

This certificate has to be
taken before the telecast of any
film, documentary or web
series on Army theme in pub-

lic domain.
“This has been done to

curtail the incidents which dis-
tort the image of Defence
Forces and hurt the sentiments
of Defence personnel and vet-
erans,” sources said here on
Friday.  The letter dated July 27
was written following com-
plaints to the Defence Ministry
from veterans and citizens
about portrayal of the Indian
Army personnel and military
uniform in an insulting man-
ner in two recent web series,
they said.

“In some of the web series
like ‘Code M’ on Zee 5 and
‘XXX Uncensored (season-2)’
on ALT Balaji, the scenes relat-

ed to the Army are far from
reality and present a distorted
image of the Armed Forces,”
they said. Some concerned cit-
izens and ex-servicemen asso-
ciations have even lodged First
Information Report (FIR)

against ALT Balaji seeking legal
action against the producer
and the Over The Top (OTT)
platform, they said.

The serial “Code M” is
about a woman Army officer
lawyer investigating an
encounter in which two ter-
rorists and a soldier are killed.
The lawyer, who is about to get
married, finds out that the
truth is somewhat different.

The other serial “XXX
Uncensored” allegedly showed
some objectionable scenes
about an Army officer’s wife
and another man.  Producer of
the serial has reportedly delet-
ed some such scenes after the
protests.

Amaravati: At least ten alcohol
addicts, including three beg-
gars, died after allegedly con-
suming sanitiser as an alterna-
tive to liquor in a village in
Prakasam district of Andhra
Pradesh, police said on Friday.

The victims of Kurichedu
village had been drinking sani-
tiser for the past few days, mix-
ing it with water and soft
drinks, Prakasam district
Superintendent of Police
Siddharth Kaushal told PTI.

Two people died on
Thursday night and the other

eight since Friday morning, the
SP, who visited the village
where liquor outlets are also
closed for the past few days due
to lockdown, he said.

“We are investigating
whether the sanitiser had any
other toxic content. We have
sent the stocks for chemical
analysis,” Kaushal said. 

The deceased were highly
addicted to alcohol and its
non-availability due to extend-
ed Covid-19 lockdown in
Kurichedu forced them to go
for sanitiser that had alcoholic

content, police said.
Apart from the beggars, the

other deceased were poor rick-
shaw pullers. Two beggars near
a temple were the first to fall
victim on Thursday night.
While one of them was found
dead at the spot, another died
in the Government hospital in
nearby Darsi town, police said.

A third person was also
taken to the Darsi hospital late
on Thursday night after he
fainted, but declared brought
dead.

Continued on Page 2

New Delhi: Union Minister
Ram Vilas Paswan on Friday
demanded a CBI probe into the
case of actor Sushant Singh
Rajput’s alleged suicide, saying
only the Central agency can do
justice in the matter amid “tus-
sle” between Bihar and
Mumbai Police.

�������	
�����	���
��������
�������	
���������������
������
�
��������������
�

�����
���	������
����	�
��������������
�����
���������������	��
������������������
��������

���������	
����������������
����������������
������

�&�'���(���(���
(��)(�����*+,-�����,
�.(����$(�/����

���������
���������	�	����� �
!�������	������"� ����	����

�����������������������������
����������� ���!!��������"#���

��������������������������

���������	�����
��������


!�����������	����#��$�%����&'(�
	�	��)'*�����	
�����������������
�� !"�����
���#$��!""��������
�%
���
���
�����&�"�'(�
��	
&���
�������������)��������
���*�+

�������������������������������������������� ���������!���

�,�	
��
��%
����,�	�-�
�����������������
���������

��"������ ��������#$������%�����&��'
��$��'���������������������&��������������������'�����!���!��������&��'
����������� ()*

$�����������(+��!����������
���'��,�!�����!����������������������
������'����
'��%������������������'��'�����������������'�����!���������������������� $(

��	��� ���	���	������������	����������������'���
$���	���	��� .0110""<���� ".0##.�����������10/=0"/<
��
���-��� 10./0</# >0#>/ "0<>0#/=
&���	��6	����� "0.?0#>> "0>.#��������������=>0<=.
 ����� "0>/0/#< 01230 "01?0#>?
@�	����� "01.0""/������������10>".��������������.#0A<<
7�	�6	����� </0.=" "0=>?��������������.<0<=>
4���*����� A?0"<< "0/<"��������������.<0>A.
��������� =10A?> /"#�����������������./0><<
;�2�	�� ="0.>< 10.>=��������������./0??#
*���	�� /?0#<A 1#<�����������������>>0=/?
8�2����� .10?<> =<?�����������������1#0<./
&���
 .?01A? #<�������������������>?0>/<
%�	���� >.0#=/ .1"�����������������1<011A
������ >"0<AA 1".�����������������1?0/"<
$������6	����� >"0<?=������� <=A�����������������1101A"
@�	��� 1>0=". A. ">0?1>�

�	���
 431231350
��	���
�031��4�
���'���

4612�1��3�
	���'�
��13�14�6�

!����+&,
�-��-.�/
���	�

B��� ����6�����	 ��������)��
������������	�����%��	���0

���������	�
�����
�

�����	�
)��
������������	�

C:������ ',�7�>?��((.� 1"1
C&�	���	���	���9�	�����&���������

6����������	�
��
 9:%���:7�@-�4 *%�6&:��*%7*&-9�4&8

8&-�%��8&�678 �%&- �;&8%�
 9%8& 7- %D 98&*& ���5&D4& &

�(��-��(��/�483�
���������	
������������������ �������������������������� ����!"���#$%���

�� ������1��	�"�	��	"#"���41�9696:��	#���49��0

�
1��-�1-�2

%&��D
68�6������-

31�(.� �
�8&-�4�-3��-9;���&�9�4��%�
7�0��&D���7689$9�:9& 98

���������
�����������
����� ������
!"��������� �

4�1�5�&)
6:&D98�:�@9����@9�����9�98D
�&6�&�-E�� 89&$F��$��%



�������$%�������������������� ��������  !�"#"#

�������	
��	��������	�	��
��
�	����
	���	
��	��	��
��	��	����	��������	�����	���	��	������	���
	��
 
�� �
�
���	!�
�	"
�
�	�
�#�	�� 	$����%&&'	''(� �����)	'&&%*'&&'*++�	��,,����
����	-�����)	.%/&�	!�����	��	�-0$1�	�
��
,	����	�
#
�%('&/'&�	2���	�����)	'&('%*3453''	6	*3455'' 
��	�������	
�	7
#�
�	��
8
��
�	����
$	(&'�	(&&	!�����%�/�	����
	92���:�	;�����)	��
��
�	����
�	10<	!2<�=1<�;	��	� (�''	;
��)	�
�����
�	�����)	���	>���)	��,
�	6	1�,��

�	!����)	�
�#
����	6	�����
��		�����
�	)	��
?��
���	���8�� 	-�����)	*��	.�����	!
�
�
	!������#	�������	.
�@

�	<�
��	���8�� %((�	'&��	A���������)	'+((%(/*�**/�	(/*�***�	(/*�**+�

��������	
�
�	�������
	���
	���	�������	���	�

�	���
�	��	�����	
�����	��	����������	 ����	�����������	 ��	�
���	����	��	��
	���������	���	���
���������	����	 �����������	���
�	 ��	 ����	�����������	 ��	�
�
�	���	�
�
�
��
	���	����	���	�
	���
�	��	������	��������	��	��	�������	 ��	��	��	��	��
	����
���	
�������	�������
���	���	�����
��	���	�
��
��	���	��	���	��
	��	�
�����������	 ���	��
�����
	��	����	��	��	�
�����	�	�������
�	��	����	�����������	��	���	���	��
	�
����	��	��	������	���
�	��	��
	�����	��	����	�����	���	������
�	��
	����
��	��	��
	
�������
	������������	��	����
�
��	�����	���	������	��	�
���� 
�	�
���	����	!
��
��	��
	�����
�	���	�
"�
��
�	��	�
���	���	�

�	����������
	�����
	��	������	��
��
��
�	�����	��
	�
�����	��	��	����	��	���
����
�
��	�
���

�
��������	��	��	����
���	�������
�	��	����	�
�����
��	#�
	�����
��	�������
��	
�����	���	��	
����

	��	��
	$���

�	%����&�	����	���	�
	�
��	�
��������
	���	��	����	��	�����	���
	�	��
	���
����
��	��	��
	��������	'	�
����
�	���	�����	���	�
	���
	�
��������
	���	��	����	��	�����	����
"�
��
�	���	�����
�	�������(�
���
�	�����
�	��	����	���
����
�
����

Washington: China's recent
aggression in India's eastern
Ladakh and claims for the real
estate in Bhutan are indicative
of its intentions, US Secretary
of State Mike Pompeo has said,
asserting that Beijing under
President Xi Jinping is testing
the world to see if anyone is
going to stand up to its threats
and bullying.

Indian and Chinese troops
have been locked in a bitter
standoff in several areas along
the Line of Actual Control in
eastern Ladakh since May 5.

The situation deteriorated last
month following the Galwan
Valley clashes in which 20
Indian Army personnel were
killed.

China recently staked
claim over the Sakteng Wildlife
Sanctuary in Bhutan at the
Global Environment Facility
(GEF) Council and opposed
funding to the project.

Pompeo, during a
Congressional hearing on
Thursday, told the members of
the House Foreign Affairs
Committee that “the actions are

entirely consistent with what
they have been signalling to the
world for decades you might
even argue since 1989, but
certainly since General
Secretary Xi came to power”.

The Secretary of State said
China has the desire to expand
its power and reach.

"They talk about bringing
socialism with Chinese char-
acteristics to the world. Claims
that they have now made for
real estate in Bhutan, the incur-
sion that took place in India,
these are indicative of Chinese

intentions, and they are testing,
they are probing the world to
see if we are going to stand up
to their threats and their bul-
lying,” Pompeo said.

“I am more confident than
I was even a year ago that the
world is prepared to do that.
There's a lot more work to do,
and we need to be serious
about it,” said the top American
diplomat. In his testimony,
Pompeo told lawmakers that
India has banned 106 Chinese
applications that threatened
its citizens' privacy and security.

"Our diplomatic efforts are
working and momentum is
building to mitigate the threats
that the Chinese Communist
Party presents. All 10 ASEAN
nations have insisted that the
South China Sea disputes be
settled on the basis of interna-
tional law, including UNC-
LOS (United Nations
Convention on the Law of the
Sea). Japan led the G-7's con-
demnation of China's nation-
al security law targeting Hong
Kong,” he said.

The European Union con-

demned the law too and also
declared China a systemic rival
to us, he said.

At the North Atlantic
Treaty Organization, Secretary
General Stoltenberg has called
to make China a greater part of
that alliance's focus.

“We led a multilateral effort
to ensure that the United
Nations World Intellectual
Property Organisation elected
a director from a country that
cared about intellectual prop-
erty.

"Our QUAD

(Quadrilateral Security
Dialogue) -- the US, Australia,
India, and Japan -- has been
reinvigorated. We've worked
hard at this. Our diplomats
have done wonderful work.
I'm very proud of the progress
we are making. In addition to
these multilateral efforts,
Department of Justice is crack-
ing down on Chinese intellec-
tual property threats," he said.

The US has sanctioned
Chinese leaders for their treat-
ment of Uyghur minorities in
Xinjiang province, imposed

export controls on companies
that supported, and warned US
businesses against using slave
labour in their supply chains,
he said.

The US has terminated
special treatment agreements
with Hong Kong in response to
the Communist Party of
China's actions to deny free-
dom to the people of Hong
Kong, he said.

“We closed our consulate
in Houston because it was a
den of spies,” Pompeo added. 

PTI
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New Delhi: The Supreme
Court Friday directed the states
and Union Territories (UTs) to
file affidavits within three
weeks giving details of the
"mode and manner" in which
records are being maintained
about migrant labourers, who
have reached their native places
due to COVID-19 induced
nationwide lockdown.  

The apex court said despite
its June 9 order directing the
states and UTs to transport all
stranded workers by trains or
other modes within 15 days,
there are still migrant workers
who are stranded in different
states including Maharashtra.

The top court said that
none of the states and UTs have
filed any affidavit giving details
of compliance of directives
given by the court last month.

"The states are required to
bring on record the mode and
manner in which records of
migrant labourers who have
reached their native places are
being maintained with their
skill, nature of employment and
other details. Let states/Union
Territories may also file affi-
davits in the above regard
within a period of three weeks,"
a bench headed by Justice
Ashok Bhushan said.

The bench, also compris-
ing Justices R S Reddy and M
R Shah, said states and UTs
should also give details regard-
ing compliance of other direc-
tions issued by the court on
June 9.

In its June 9 order, the apex
court had issued several direc-
tions and asked the Centre and
state governments to identify
and send back within 15 days
the stranded migrant workers
willing to return to their native
places and advocated for their
counselling and help to find
avenues of employment lost
during COVID-19 induced
lockdown.

The apex court, which is
dealing with the issue of "prob-
lems and miseries" of migrant
workers, had last month asked
authorities to consider "with-

drawal" of criminal cases
lodged against them for vio-
lating social distancing norms.

In its 12-page order passed
on Friday, the bench referred to
the affidavit filed before it by
Maharashtra and said it indi-
cated "that some migrant
labourers are still awaiting to
return to their native places"
from the state.

"In our order dated June 9,
we have directed all states/UTs
to transport all stranded work-
ers by trains or other modes
within fifteen days. It appears
that in spite of steps taken by
the states including state of
Maharashtra, there are still
migrant workers stranded in
different states including state
of Maharashtra," the bench
noted in its order.

"We are of the view that
state of Maharashtra may take
appropriate steps to ensure
that stranded migrant workers
who are still awaiting to return
to their native places shall
return to their native places, at
an early date. The appropriate
steps be taken in this regard,"
it said.

The bench also dealt with
the submissions of Solicitor
General Tushar Mehta who
had said that issues pertaining
to transportation of stranded
migrant workers be closed and
if there are any grievances by
anyone, they may be asked to
approach the jurisdictional
high court.

It said that the apex court
had already made it clear in its
June 9 order that those matters
in which high court has taken
cognizance, they shall be decid-
ed by the respective high
courts. The apex court said in
its last month's order, it had
referred to three enactments -
- Inter-State Migrant Workmen
(Regulation of Employment
and Conditions of Service) Act
1979, Construction Workers
(Regulation of Employment
and Conditions of Service) Act
1996 and Unorganized
Workers'  Social Security Act,
2008. PTI

New Delhi: The Supreme
Court on Friday directed no
BS-IV vehicles will be regis-
tered with the authorities till it
decides the issue of sale of such
vehicles during the lockdown
period.    The top court was
earlier irked over the violation
of its order and had pulled up
the automobile dealers associ-
ation by saying that the BS-IV
vehicles were sold during the
lockdown in last week of March
and after March 31 also. 

The bench had on July 8
recalled the March 27 order by
which it had allowed sale of BS-
IV vehicles for 10 days across
India, except in Delhi-NCR,
after lifting of the COVID-19
lockdown.  The relief,
which was later withdrawn, to
permit sale of the BS-IV vehi-
cles for a small window period
after lifting of the lockdown
was granted to the dealers by
the apex court keeping in mind
the fact that the country had
decided to not to allow their
sale after March 2020. 

During the brief hearing
conducted through video con-
ferencing on Friday, a bench
headed by Justice Arun Mishra
made clear that no BS-4 vehi-
cles will be registered by the
authorities till it decides the
issue. 

The bench, also compris-
ing Justices B R Gavai and
Krishna Murari, asked the
automobile dealers association
to place before it the details of
vehicles sold either online or
through direct sale during the
lockdown period in last week

of March.
The bench said it heeded to

verify the details regarding sale
and registration of BS-4 vehi-
cles in lockdown period. 

"You are in great trouble.
We will prosecute somebody,"
the bench told the counsel
appearing for the dealers asso-
ciation.  "We will take appro-
priate action against these fel-
lows," the bench said while
referring to the surge in the
number of vehicles sold espe-
cially on March 29, 30 and 31. 

The bench has now posted
the matter for further hearing
on August 13.

The top court had on July
24 expressed displeasure over
an oral plea by the automobile
dealers association that dealers
should be allowed to return
unsold inventory of BS-IV
vehicles to the manufacturers
so that they could be exported
to other countries.  

The association had said
that there are some countries
where sale of BS-IV compliant
vehicles were still allowed.  

However, the bench had
observed "Why should we pass
orders for that? Manufacturers
were aware of the deadline."
PTI
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Another seven seven, who
fell ill after allegedly consum-
ing sanitiser, succumbed on
Friday. A couple of other per-
sons, who also complained of
some health problems after
drinking sanitiser, were under-
going treatment and out of
danger, the police added.

There have been isolated
incidents of habitual tipplers
taking ill and even succumbing
after consuming sanitisers in
some parts of the country since
the nation-wide lockdown
came into force following non-
availablity of liquor. PTI 

From Page 1
The agency will also probe

if Rajput’s income and his com-
panies were exploited for
money laundering and cre-
ation of tainted assets through
proceeds of crime, officials

further said.
The ED is authorised to

attach illicit properties of the
accused under PMLA.

Rajput’s father Krishna
Kumar Singh (74) on Tuesday
lodged a complaint with the

Patna Police against Rhea, her
family members and six others
for abetment to suicide of his
son besides other IPC charges
inlcuding cheating and theft.

In his complaint to the
Patna police, Singh has accused
Rhea of having befriended his
son in May, 2019 with the
intention of furthering her
own career.

The deceased film actor’s
father also sought a police
investigation to ascertain where
the Rs 15 crore deposited in a
bank account held by Rajput
was transferred.

He also alleged that on
June 6, less than a week before
Rajput was found hanging from
a ceiling of his house, Rhea
came to his place and
decamped with many of his
belongings, including cash, his
laptop, ATM card and other
investment documents.

The Bihar Police had
pressed various sections of
Indian Penal Code (IPC) in its
FIR, including 341 (punish-
ment for wrongful restraint),
342 (punishment for wrongful
confinement), 380 (theft in
dwelling house), 406 (punish-
ment for criminal breach of
trust), 420 (cheating and dis-
honestly inducing delivery of
property) and 306 (abetment of
suicide).

The Mumbai police is
probing the alleged suicide
case under Section 174 of the
CrPC relating to accidental
death.

Rajput starred in hit films
like ‘Shuddh Desi Romance’,
‘Raabta’, ‘Kedarnath’,
‘Chhichhore’ and ‘Sonchiriya’
besides the biopic on cricketer
Mahendra Singh Dhoni styled
as ‘MS Dhoni: The Untold
Story’.

From Page 1
According to the daily

health bulletin, 1,195 new
COVID-19 cases and 27 deaths
were reported in the last 24
hours in the national capital.
With this, the coronavirus
count in Delhi crossed 1.3
lakh on Friday.

A total of 1,206 patients
have recovered or have been
discharged in the last 24 hours,
the Delhi Government health
bulletin said.

The total number of cases
has risen to 1,35,598 including
10,705 active cases and 1,20,930

recovered/discharged/migrat-
ed patients. The health bulletin
said 3,963 persons have died
due to the virus in Delhi. A
total number of 5763 COVID-
19 patients are in home isola-
tion currently, the health bul-
letin said.

Andhra Pradesh had a
nightmarish July when the
cases went up from 14, 595 to
1.4 lakh, a ten-fold rise. During
the same period,  death figure
increased from 187 to 1349.
On Friday AP logged 10376
new cases and 68 more deaths.

From Page 1
“So much has changed. So

have I.  Jail was not a new expe-
rience. Earlier ones were harsh
with usual doses of physical
torture. But this was psycho-
logically draining. Much to
share hopefully soon,” he
added. Lone was earlier
released from MLA hostel in
Srinagar in February this year,
where he was detained along
with several other politicians.

From Page 1
The Chief Minister has given the Divisional

Commissioner the liberty to co-opt any civil or police
officer or any expert to facilitate the expeditious conduct
of the probe.

Promising strict action against anyone found
complicit in the case, the Chief Minister has directed
the police to launch a search operation to crack down
on any spurious liquor manufacturing unit operating
in the State.

The post-mortem of four people - Jaswinder Singh,
Kashmir Singh, Kirpal Singh and Jaswant Singh - will
be conducted to ascertain the exact cause of their death.

“A huge quantity of spurious liquor, drums, stor-
age cans etc have been recovered from the accused and
the same have been sent for chemical analysis to check
for constituents of spurious liquor,” said the DGP.

“More arrests are likely,” he said, adding that raids
were continuing and the police teams would continue
to crack down on all those involved in the case to unrav-
el the extend of the spurious liquor mafia operating in
the region.

While Balwinder Kaur and Mithu were arrested
from Amritsar Rural district, two persons identified as
Darshan Rani and Rajan were nabbed from Batala dis-
trict. Four others, namely Kashmir Singh, Angrez Singh,
Amarjit and Baljit, have been arrested from Tarn Taran.

An FIR, dated July 31, 2020, has been registered
under sections 304, 307 (attempt to murder), 120 (crim-
inal conspiracy) of the IPC at Police Station Sadar Tarn
Taran against the four accused arrested from the dis-
trict, said the DGP, adding that the bootleggers had
admitted to supplying spurious liquor in Norangabad
village. Mithu, who was arrested from Jasso Nangal vil-
lage, under Khilchian police station, has also admitted
to his role in the supply of spurious liquor, said the DGP.

DGP apprehends that the death toll could rise fur-
ther as the spurious liquor network was evidently spread
across many areas. “Questioning of the arrested
accused is expected to lead to further arrests in the case,”
he added.
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Awaiting a grand bhoomi
pujan on August 5, the

temple city Ayodhya has
assumed a saffron hue with
buildings across the main roads
being painted with Ramayana
episodes and over 20,000 earth-
en and copper kalash with soil
and water from different places
across the country reaching the
city for the function.

“Ayodhya is being decorat-
ed with paintings of Ramayan
era on walls and other places.
It will be Diwali-like celebra-
tions for three days from
August 3 when all religious
places, ghats, mutts will be lit
up with diyas. Bhajans and reli-
gious songs will fill the air dur-
ing these days,” Ayodhya MLA
Ved Prakash Gupta said in
Lucknow on Friday.

Gupta said that students of
Arts faculty of Saket Degree
College had drawn pictures of
Ram, Laxman and other char-
acters of Ramayana on the
walls around the city. “Local

artists have also joined them
and made rangoli at important
places of the city,” he said. 

The legislator said that
locals were not waiting for
district administration direc-
tives as they had started a
cleanliness drive in their
respective areas.

“In some places people
have already started recitation
of akhand Ramayana,” he said.

Around 3,000 loudspeakers
would be put up across the
temple city to broadcast bhajans
throughout the day. The speech
of Prime Minister Narendra
Modi would also be played
live along with other inputs on
rituals of bhoomi pujan.

Union Tourism Minister
Prahlad Patel and UP Religious
Affairs Minister Dr Neelkant
Tiwari along with Chief
Secretary RK Tiwari and oth-
ers inspected the city and
reviewed preparations for the
occasion. It was decided that all
roads leading to Ram
Janmabhoomi Complex would
be sealed on August 4.
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The South Delhi Municipal
corporation (SDMC) has

extended the last date of pay-
ment of property tax with 15
per cent rebate for timely pay-
ment for the lumpsum pay-
ment of the property tax for the
year 2020-21 to 31 August
2020. Earlier the last date was
31st July, 2020.

Amit Kumar Sharma IRS
(SDMC) informed that till date
2,40,000 tax payers have sub-
mitted their property tax
through which SDMC has gar-
nered an income of Rs 295
Crore. Last year in the same
period 2,62,000 tax payers had
submitted their property tax
through which SDMC gar-
nered Rs 430 Crore.

In order to maximise its
tax collection SDMC has
organised special camps in all
its four zones such as Central
zone-104, Najafgarh zone-57,
South zone-114, West zone-
173.

Sharma further added that
we are fully committed to serve
people and we are ready to
work throughout the year 24
hours a day. “Online system of
paying property tax is being
upgraded and made seamless
and if residents are facing any
issues we are promptly ready to
help,” he said.

Rajdutt Gahlot chairman
Standing committee SDMC
said  that Amnesty scheme for
residential and commercial
taxpayers is introduced in
which their previous tax has
been waived and they have to
submit property tax for finan-
cial years 2019/20 and 2020/21
the last date to submit tax is
extended to 31st August.

“For the ease of residents
we are going to organise special
camps in these colonies and
further we are introducing the
facility of online submission of
property tax for them,” he 
further said.

Gahlot further added that
this decision has been taken to
facilitate the property tax pay-
ers who could not deposit the
property tax availing the ben-
efit of 15 per cent for timely
payment.

��	����������
;787;8&$�

Around 7,983 coronavirus
patients in Gurugram have

been cured till Friday. With this
the district recovery rate from
Covid-19 has increased to 87
per cent while the death rate
has come down to 1.37 accord-
ing to data shared by the dis-
trict administration.

The total number of coro-
navirus cases in the city on
Friday rose to 9,067 including
78 new cases. The Covid-19 toll
has reached 123 in the district
including one death on Friday.

Gurugram now has 961
active cases and 777 of them are
in home isolation, officials
added.

The health department
said out of 123 deaths 85 died
due to comorbidities and the
remaining 38 without comor-
bidities.

“Covid testing has been
increased in the district to
prevent the spread of corona
infection. The department is
sampling 2,500 tests a day.
Which includes both types-
Rapid Antigen Test and
RTPCR Test. Those patients

have been done on propriety.
Patients are being treated based
on their symptoms,” said Amit
Khatri deputy commissioner
Gurugram.

Dr Virender Yadav, Civil
Surgeon of Gurugram, said,
since June 24, more than 60
thousand rapid antigen tests
have been conducted to identi-
fy corona patients in the district.

“The most tests have been
done in 9 large outbreak
regions which have high
Covid-19 cases. The area
including Rajiv Nagar (east),
Om Nagar, Nathupur, Laxman
Vihar, Chauma, Patel Nagar,
Firoz Gandhi colony, Manesar
and Sohna, where the number

of patients is much higher,”
Yadav said.

Besides this, the district has
96 containment zones. An area
is notified as a containment
zone usually when five or more
cases are found and is removed
from the list in 28 days.

Gurugram has nine such
containment zones where
infection rate was high. “We
have initiated door to door
screening in these zones to
identify suspects. We are using
the rapid antigen kit to test sus-
pects," he said. 

Apart from this, the
Department of AYUSH is also
regularly distributing immu-
nity kits to the people. 
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Delhi Congress workers held
a demonstration outside at

the Civic Centre (headquarter
of municipal corporations) to
protest against the BJP-ruled
South Delhi Municipal
Corporation’s move to impose
professional tax and other taxes
to put an unbearable burden on
the people who are already sad-
dled by the Covide-19 pan-
demic crisis.

The party workers carried
placards and banners and
shouted slogans against the
BJP ruled MCD. Congress
Delhi unit president Anil

Kumar said that the Modi-Shah
duo was making all-out
attempts to silence people’s
democratic right to protest
through coercive tactics but the
Congress will not relent.

Kumar said that the SDMC
was acting in an insensitive
manner when it went ahead
with the house resolution to
impose professional tax, unau-
thorized colony tax and stamp
duty tax when people are strug-
gling to earn their livelihood.

“If the SDMC mayor could
not honour her promise to her
own party president in Delhi
then what justice and fair play
the people of Delhi can expect

from the BJP-ruled MCDs?,” he
asked.  

Addressing the gathering,
Kumar said that both the BJP
and the Aam Aadmi Party
governments have mercilessly
exploited the plight of the peo-
ple by hiking and introducing
new taxes to put a huge burden
on Delhiites. 

He said that the Congress
workers have hit the streets to
force the SDMC to withdraw
the new taxes as the people are
in no position to bear this addi-
tional burden when most peo-
ple have lost their jobs and
businesses have been shut.

Meanwhile party vice-

president Jai Kishan demand-
ed that the Arvind
Government lower ‘Value
Added Tax’ (VAT) on petrol as
well as the Congress has been
demanding for the past few
weeks that the 30 per cent VAT
on petrol was putting 
heavy financial burden on the
people. 

Kumar said that the MCDs,
instead of imposing new and
revised taxes on the people,
should ask the Modi
Government and the govern-
ment to give them a special
financial package so that the
MCDs do not impose any new
taxes on Delhiites. 
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With Independence Day cel-
ebrations round the cor-

ner, the Delhi Police
Commissioner S N Shrivastava
on Friday issued an order pro-
hibiting the flying of sub-con-
ventional aerial platforms like
UAVs, paragliders, and hot air
balloons in the Capital till August
15 citing security reasons.

Police said that the order
shall remain in force for a
period of 16 days from Friday
till August 15.

According to the order, it
has been reported that certain

criminals, anti-social elements
or terrorists, inimical to India
may pose a threat to the safe-
ty of the general public, digni-
taries and vital installations
by using sub-conventional aer-
ial platforms like paragliders,
Unmanned Aerial Vehicles
(UAVs), remotely piloted air-
craft, hot air balloons, quad-
copters or para-jumping from
aircraft etc.

“Therefore, the Delhi
Police has prohibited the flying
of sub-conventional aerial plat-
forms over Delhi on the occa-
sion of Independence Day cel-
ebrations,” the order stated.
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The Delhi Police has nabbed
a 44-year-old man in

National Capital for allegedly
smuggling red sandalwood
logs, worth around Rs 50 lakh.
Police said that the accused
identified as Bhole Ram
Kashyap, a resident of Subhash
Park, had taken a godown on
rent to keep the consignment
in city.

Red sandalwood is one of
the most valuable species of
tree in Indian forestry and is
valued for the rich red colour
of its wood. It is an important
export product that is traded
illegally in the international
market.

According to Rajesh Deo,
the Deputy Commissioner of
Police (DCP), Crime Branch,
on Thursday, police received
information that Kashyap, who
was involved in smuggling of
red sandalwood logs, was oper-
ating from Garhi Mendu village
in Delhi.

“Thereafter, a raid was
conducted and the accused
was apprehended. A total of
1797.05 kilogram of banned
red sandalwood logs, worth
around Rs 50 lakh, was recov-
ered,” said the DCP.

“During interrogation, it
was revealed that the accused
used to procure red sandal-
wood logs from Chittorgarh in
Rajasthan and Hyderabad. This
was facilitated by one of his
partners, who is a resident of
Patna in Bihar,” said the DCP.

“The logs were then sold in
Uttar Pradesh, Delhi, Rajasthan
and Haryana. Further investi-
gation is underway,” the DCP
added.

��	���������� -94� 9:%�

In order to check the spread
of dengue, malaria and

chikungunya in the Capital,
more than three lakh houses
and five lakh water containers
have been checked by the New
Delhi Municipal Council
(NDMC), of which 1,541 have
turned out to be positive for
larvae-breeding. The civic body
has issued 43 challan and
served 1498 notices to various
owners of offices and buildings
under the drive.  

In an intensive drive to
check the rooftops, kachcha
portions and premises of Gov-
ernment buildings, private
buildings, hospitals, electrical
substations, police stations,
markets and residential
colonies in all its 14 circles in
New Delhi area, the civic body
checked  for mosquito breed-
ing to contain the spreading of

dengue, malaria and chikun-
gunya diseases.

A senior NDMC official
said that during the drive as
many as 310313 houses premis-
es have been visited and 567408
water containers have been
checked out of which 1541 were
found positive for larva breed-
ing. According to provisions of
the NDMC Act 1994, as many
as 1498 notices and 43 challans
were issued during the drive.   

NDMC anti larval action
teams had visited the Lok
Nayak Bhawan - Khan Market
, Multi Story Building -
Pandara Road , UPSC Building
- Dhaulpur House , Jam Nagar
House , PM House , Parliament
House , Doordarshan House ,
White House - Bhagwan Das
Road , CAT premises, Punjab
House , Haryana Bhawan,
Himachal Bhawan ,
Paryawaran Bhawan , Mausam
Bhawan , IIC , IHC and

Chinmay Mission, he said.
The official said that the

number of dengue and chikun-
gunya cases has been remark-
ably reduced compared to the
last year due to the compre-
hensive efforts of the health
department. Only one case of
dengue and one case of chikun-
gunya has been reported in
NDMC area till now, he said.

NDMC health department
has directed its cross checking
team for the purpose of anti lar-
val action to check the all vec-
tor borne diseases sensitive
premises and locations. NDMC
field workers are continuously
visiting the area premises to
find out collection of water at
the construction sites and other
sensitive places.
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National vice-president of
Bharatiya Janata Party

(BJP) Shyam Jaju and north
mayor Jai Prakash inaugurated
Deendayal Covid Care centre in
Balakram Hospital on Thursday.

The facility is equipped
with all medical facilities and
has a capacity of 100 beds. Jaju
said that there are many citizens
in Delhi whose homes are very
small; who cannot go in home
isolation in case of infection for
that North DMC has developed
the facility of Deendayal Covid
Care Center.

North mayor said that even
in this phase of Corona transi-
tion, North Delhi Municipal
Corporation (NMC) has
worked day and night for the
citizens despite the economic
crisis.

“The NMC supported the
Delhi government in every way
but the Delhi government did
not provide any kind of assis-
tance to the corporation. The
employees and officers of the
corporation have worked to
prevent the spread of corona
infection by working on points
of cleanliness, sanitization and

social distancing,” he said.
Commissioner of North

Delhi Municipal Corporation,
Gyanesh Bharti said that the
officers and employees of the
corporation have worked day
and night in every area to pre-
vent the spread of coronavirus.
He informed that the corpora-
tion has developed a 300-bed

facility at its hospital Hindu Rao.
“The corporation is work-

ing to provide facilities to the
patients in home isolation. The

corporation has done 37000
rapid antigen tests and lifting
biomedical waste from different
areas,” he said.
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Adhering to the spirit of afforesta-
tion, Chief Executive Officer of

the Delhi Jal Board Nikhil Kumar
planted fruit and medicinal tree
saplings at ‘Okhla Waste Water
Treatment Plant’ (WWTP).

The drive started on Friday at
Okhla WWTP covering an area of 12
acres with a target of 4,920 no. of med-
icinal and fruit trees saplings of vary-
ing species namely Anwala, Arjun,
Amaltas, Ashok, Kadamba, Pilkhan
etc.

A senior DJB official said that the
trend of Delhi's urban development
goes exponential, ultimately leading to
cutting of trees without re-plantation
of the same. “This reduction in green

cover can be only addressed by some
kind of constructive social forestry
taken up by the residents of the city
which will offer a bequest value in
years to come for the future genera-
tions,” he said.

Government institutes like DJB
attempts to render a symbolizing
impact on residents of Delhi after con-
ducting such drives, which can further
pass on the spirit of such constructive
initiatives to RWAs, NGOs etc, he said.

On the occasion CEO of DJB said
that noticing such a paradigm shift in
the environment, plantation of trees
has become need of an hour. 

“With such drives, DJB strives to
set forth an example in creating
awareness and behavioural change
pertaining to afforestation," he said.
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With 1,195 fresh coron-
avirus cases on Friday,

the coronavirus count in the
national capital reached
1,35,598. The death toll
climbed 3,963 following 27
more fatalities.

According to Friday’s
health bulletin, which details
information about the fresh
cases registered in the last 24
hours, 19,091 tests (5629  RT-
PCR, CBNAAT and True
NAAT tests figures; 13462 -
Rapid Antigen). The number of
containment zones stood at
692.

The number of tests done
per million, as on Friday was
52,327, it said. On July 20, the
fresh cases count had dipped to
954. The active cases tally was
10,705 while the recovery rate

stands at 88 per cent.
According to the Indian

Council of Medical Research,
suspected individuals who test
negative for COVID-19 in
rapid-antigen test should
undergo RT-PCR to rule out
the infection.

Rapid-antigen testing
requires a prescription and an
ICMR form filled by a regis-
tered doctor, and a government
identity proof, same as that for
RT-PCR test.

On June 23, the national
capital had reported the high-
est single-day spike of 3,947
cases. According to the
Wednesday bulletin, out of the
total number of beds in
COVID hospitals, 12,980 are
vacant.

Also, 4345 beds in COVID
care centres are occupied by
persons under quarantine,

including travellers who have
returned by Vande Bharat
Mission and bubble flights, it
said.

Testing was ramped up
June 18 onwards, when Delhi
started conducting tests
through the faster rapid-anti-
gen methodology. Since then,
tests have increased almost
threefold -- from an average of
around 7,000 a day during
June 12-18 to an average of
around 20,000 per day at pre-
sent.

As per Government’s
report, both Government and
private hospitals have done a
fair job in tackling coron-
avirus. Delhi Government’s
Rajiv Gandhi Super Specialty
Hospital with seven per cent
death rate is on top ranking for
giving treatment to corona
infected patients. 
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Deputy Chief Minister
Manish Sisodia on Friday

held a review meeting with
teachers and parents and talked
about the role of parents and
teachers in the success of chil-
dren studying in Delhi
Government schools.   

The meeting was orga-
nized at SKV School in Chirag
Delhi. Giving credit for this
success to parents and teachers,

Sisodia said that the govern-
ment has only provided the
platform, all the hard work has
been done by the teachers and
parents.

He said that the corona epi-
demic is the worst crisis
mankind has seen. We have to
keep up the learning process
even when everything else is
closed.

Sisodia said, “Soon there
will be a vaccine to cure
Corona, but there is no vaccine

for the loss of education.
Therefore, we have to reduce
our other expenses so that we

continue with our children’s
education,”

The education minister

said that if there is a loss in edu-
cation, it will not only be the
loss of that child or family, but
it will be a loss for the entire
country. “Our prudence is to
recognize that no matter how
difficult it may get, it should
not affect our child’s education,”
he added.

Sisodia said that students
who did not have online
resources were contacted
through the phone call. “A
semi-online pattern was intro-
duced for them and the mate-
rial was given. Online educa-
tion is not an alternative to
school. Going to school helps
in the all-round development

of a child. So we want the
school to re-open as soon as
possible. We did this experi-
ment so that children do not
lose their precious time,” 
he said.

Manish Sisodia said that
the government schools of
Delhi have created history this
time by getting a 98 per cent
result. He said, “Five years ago
when we got 88 per cent results,
we gave ourselves the target of
achieving 90 per cent Today,
the result has reached 98 per-
cent. But let us not be compla-
cent, but instead, let's think of
moving forward,” he further
added.
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The North Delhi Municipal
Corporation (NMC) has

extended the last date of pay-
ment of property tax with 15
per cent rebate for timely
payment for the lump sum
payment of the property tax
for the year 2020-21.

North mayor Jai Prakash
said that earlier the last date
was 31st July.  “The decision

is taken to facilitate the prop-
erty tax payers who could not
deposit the property tax avail-
ing the benefit of 15% for
timely payment,” he said.

Prakash said that exten-
sion of date would facilitate
the genuine taxpayers who
could not do it earlier. On the
other hand, the Corporation
would get revenue; 
hence, this decision has 
been taken in interest of the
public.
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Aam Aadmi Party (AAP)
national spokesperson

Raghav Chadha on Friday crit-
icised the BJP-led Central Gov-
ernment's decision of not
allowing the hotels and week-
ly markets to reopen in Delhi,
saying that the Centre should
immediately roll back this deci-
sion.

Delhi Lieutenant Governor
Anil Baijal on Friday overruled
the AAP government’s decision
to open hotels and allow for
weekly markets on a trial basis
under Unlock 3.

Chadha said that it appears
that the central government
under the BJP derives sadistic
pleasure by inflicting pain and
misery of the people of Delhi
and by undermining the demo-
cratically elected government of
Delhi.

“It appears that the central
government under the BJP
derives sadistic pleasure by
inflicting pain and misery of
the people of Delhi and by
undermining the democrati-
cally elected government of
Delhi.The BJP government
should not interfere in the
jurisdiction of the elected gov-
ernment of Delhi,” said
Chadha.

Raghav further said that in
the last few months, we have
repeatedly noticed that the BJP
government is interfering con-
tinuously on the works of the
Delhi government.

“The central government
first rejected the home isolation
module of the Delhi govern-
ment and also rejected the
lawyer panel of the AAP gov-
ernment for representing the
Delhi riot cases. Lastly, today
they have stopped the decision
of reopening the hotels and
weekly markets,” he said.

Chadha alleged the BJP to
interfere in the works of the
AAP government repeatedly.
“It seems like the BJP govern-
ment is trying to take revenge
on the citizens of Delhi. On 8
June 2020 the BJP led Central
government issued an order for
all the states across India which
clearly noted that the weekly
markets and the hotels of the
states should reopen,” he said.

In Delhi, the Delhi gov-
ernment took the decision to
not open the hotels and the
weekly markets at that point of
time because the situation was
not favourable but when today
the Delhi government has
decided to open the hotels and
weekly markets the central
government has stopped it," he
said.
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With 89.08 per cent Covid-
19 recovery rate, Delhi

has topped the list of States in
combating the deaths due to
the deadly virus followed by
Haryana (79.82 recovery rate.)
Karnataka has the lowest
recovery rate of 39.36 per cent.
Overall recovery rate for India
is 64.54 per cent, the GoM,
which held its 18th meeting
under the chairpersonship of
Union Health Minister Harsh
Vardhan was informed recent-
ly.

However, eight States,
including Maharashtra, Tamil
Nadu, Delhi, Karnataka and
Telangana, continue to be the
cause of concern for the
Government, accounting for
around 90 per cent of the active
cases in the country amid surge
in virus caseload which crossed
16 lakh on Friday.

Also, six States —
Maharashtra, Delhi, Gujarat,
Tamil Nadu, Uttar Pradesh and
West Bengal – account for 86 per
cent of the deaths caused by
Covid-19 and 32 districts
account for 80 per cent of such
fatalities, It was informed that
there was a special focus on the
regions showing a higher
COVID-19 fatality rate, the
ministry said.

Dr. Harsh Vardhan said,
“India has achieved the mile-
stone of more than 1 million
recoveries which has taken the
Recovery Rate to 64.54 per cent.
This shows that the active cases
under medical supervision are
only 33.27 per cent or approxi-
mately 1/3rd of total positive
cases. India’s Case Fatality Rate
is also progressively reducing

and currently stands at 2.18 per
cent, one of the lowest globally.”

The GoM was also briefed
on the current COVID-19 sta-
tus in India.

“A global comparison
between the most-affected coun-
tries clearly depicted that India
has one of the lowest numbers
of cases per million (538) and

deaths per million (15), com-
pared to the global average of
1,453 and 68.7 respectively,” the
ministry said in a statement.

As regards the COVID-19

healthcare infrastructure in
India, the GoM was informed
that as on Thursday, there were
3,914 facilities across the coun-
try with 3,77,737 isolation beds
(without ICU support), 39,820
ICU beds and 1,42,415 oxygen
supported beds, along with
20,047 ventilators.

Over 21.3 crore N95
masks, 1.2 crore personal pro-
tective equipment (PPE) kits
and 6.12 crore hydroychloro-
quine tablets have so far been
distributed, the GoM was told.

While speaking on the
severity of cases found in
India, the Minister said, “Out

of the total Active Cases, only
0.28% patients are on
Ventilators, 1.61% Patients
needed ICU support and
2.32% are on Oxygen sup-
port”.

The GoM was also
apprised of the ramping up of
the domestic production capac-

ities of various sectors for man-
ufacturing PPEs, masks, venti-
lators and drugs such as HCQ.
In terms of healthcare logistics,
cumulatively 268.25 lakh N95
masks, 120.40 lakh PPEs and
1083.77 lakh HCQ tablets have
been distributed to States/UTs
and Central Institutions.
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Young kids can spread
Covid-19 as much as

adults, according to a new
study. It contradicts the previ-
ous findings which stressed
that children are not a major
source of Covid-19 transmis-
sion.

Research published in the
journal JAMA Pediatrics found
that children below the age of
five years with mild to mod-
erate Covid-19 have a much
higher level of genetic mater-
ial in the nose for the virus, as
compared to older children
and adults.

Lead author Taylor Heald-
Sargent from the Northwestern
University Feinberg School of
Medicine said: “We found that
children under five with
Covid-19 have a higher viral
load than older children and
adults, which may suggest
greater transmission, as we
see with a respiratory syncytial
virus, also known as RSV”.

To establish the outcome,
the research team studied 145
cases of mild to moderate
Covid-19 illness within the
first week of symptom onset.

The viral load was com-

pared amongst three age
groups – children younger
than 5 years, children 5-17
years, and adults 18-65 years.

According to the
researchers, the findings of
the study point to the possi-
bility that the youngest age
group of children transmit the
virus as much as the other age
groups.

The fact that younger chil-
dren can spread Covid-19 may
have been under-recognised
because of the hasty and sus-
tained shutting down of
schools and daycare during the
pandemic.

“This has important pub-
lic health implications, espe-
cially during discussions on the
safety of reopening schools

and daycare,” Heald-Sargent
said.

“Our study was not
designed to prove that younger
children spread Covid-19 as
much as adults, but it is a pos-
sibility,” Heald-Sargent added.

Recently, a study from
McMaster University in
Canada, revealed that chil-
dren below the age of 10 years
are not a major source of
transmission of Covid-19.

Yet another study pub-
lished earlier this month in the
journal Pediatrics stated that
children rarely transmit Covid-
19 to each other or to adults
and schools can and should
reopen in the fall while adher-
ing to social distancing guide-
lines.
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Healthcare professionals —
be it a physician or a sup-

port worker in a hospital — are
at risk for mental-health prob-
lems that could be devastating
if left untreated during the
Covid-19 pandemic, yet
another study has asserted and
called for immediate support
for the sector.

The healthcare staff has a
higher risk than the general
public of experiencing health
problems such as depression,
said the researchers in a study
published in the Frontiers in
Psychology.

Experts found that health-
care workers in the United
States are struggling with a
suite of mental-health chal-
lenges during the COVID-19
pandemic, so much so that on
average, healthcare profes-
sionals reported enough symp-
toms of depression to be diag-
nosed with clinical depression.

“Our goal was to better
understand the impact that
COVID-19 was having on the
mental well-being of health-
care workers,” says Ann
Pearman, corresponding

author of the study and a
senior research scientist in
the School of Psychology at
Georgia Institute of
Technology.

Shevaun Neupert, a pro-
fessor of psychology at North
Carolina State University and
co-author of the paper, said,
“These findings are alarming
and we need additional work
to better capture the scope of
this problem. What’s more, we
need to be thinking about
how we can help our health-
care workers.”

Researchers had conduct-
ed an online survey of 90
people who identified as
healthcare workers including
physicians, nurses and medical
technicians, some held roles
such as hospital administra-
tors.

Healthcare workers
reported higher levels of stress,
anxiety and tiredness, as well
as lower feelings of control
over their lives.

The researchers also
found that the healthcare
workers were less likely to
engage in “proactive coping,”
meaning they were doing less
to prepare themselves for

future stresses or adverse
events.

Talking about the mental
health status of the healthcare
workers in India, Dr Rajinder
K Dhamija,  Head of
Department of Neurology,
Lady Hardinge Hospital,
Delhi, said the frontline work-
ers involved directly in han-
dling the Covid-19 patients
are at greater risk than others.

He attributed the adverse
psychological outcomes to
excessive workload/work
hours, inadequate personal
protective equipment (PPEs)

and feeling inadequately sup-
ported.

That’s why, he pointed
out that the Union Health
Ministry has prepared 
guidelines recommending that
all Covid-19 treatment centres
must be provided with a des-
ignated mental health support
network for personnel.
“Ideally both psychiatric and
counselling services need to
be made available,” as per the
guidelines prepared by
NIMHANS, Karnataka in col-
laboration with the Central
Health Ministry.
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The Centre announced on
Friday that international

commercial flights will remain
suspended till August 31. But
the restriction shall not apply
to international cargo opera-
tions and flights specifically
approved by the Directorate
General of Civil Aviation
(DGCA).

In a statement, the DGCA
said: “The Government has
decided to extend the suspen-
sion on the Scheduled
International Commercial
Passenger Services to/from
India up to 2359 hours IST of
31st August.”

“However, this restriction
shall not apply to internation-
al all-cargo operations and
flights specifically approved by
DGCA,” it said.

Earlier this month, in the
wake of a surge in Covid-19
cases across the country, the
civil aviation ministry had
extended the ban on interna-
tional flights till July 31. Prior
to that, the earlier order had
said the ban would be in place

till July 15. Scheduled interna-
tional passenger flights were
suspended in India on March
23 due to the coronavirus pan-
demic.

To allow gradual move-
ment of passenger traffic dur-
ing the Covid-19 health crisis,
‘Transport Bubble’ agreements
have been signed with United
States, France and Germany.
Air France and United Airlines
of the US will operate a limit-
ed number of 
international flights under so-
called “air bubble” arrange-
ments with India.

The country has also signed
a travel bubble agreement with

Kuwait to evacuate stranded
passengers both to and from
India. Further similar 
arrangements are likely to be
put in place to ease passenger
movements from different
countries.

A bilateral air bubble refers
to a travel corridor between two
countries that wish to reopen
their borders and re-establish
connections with each other.

The aviation ministry has
long maintained that resump-
tion of schedule international
flights will be considered once
domestic flights reach the 50%
mark of the originally approved
summer schedule.
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NDA ally Lok Janshakti
Party’s (LJP) supremo

Ram Vilas Paswan has written
to the Election Commission
against holding the Bihar
Assembly polls in October-
November, when they are due,
saying it will otherwise amount
to deliberately “pushing people
towards death” due to coron-
avirus pandemic and consid-
ering the flood situation.

The party has said
resources should now be
focussed on curbing the
COVID-19 crisis and tackling
floods in the state and not hold-
ing the polls. The LJP has said
that the coronavirus pandem-
ic has already acquired dan-
gerous proportions and experts
believe that it is likely to be
more severe by October-
November, as it argued that the
priority now should be saving
people’s lives and not holding
the elections.

The LJP’s stand on the

elections is opposite to that of
the JD(U), which also is a BJP
ally, as the Chief Minister Nitish
Kumar-led party has spoken in
favour of holding them on
time and has been holding
organisational meetings in
preparation. The BJP has main-
tained that any decision on the
poll schedule is the EC’s pre-
rogative, while the main oppo-
sition RJD has in past called for
postponing the elections, citing
the coronavirus threat.

The EC has sought views of
all parties on the elections.
The LJP said endangering lives
of a big population would be
absolutely “improper” for hold-
ing the elections and noted that
over 35, 000 people in the
country, including 280 in Bihar,
have died of COVID-19 so far.
“Holding the polls in such cir-
cumstances will amount to
deliberately pushing people
towards death,” it told the EC.
A big part of Bihar is also
severely affected by floods, it
added.
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The Enforcement
Directorate (ED) on Friday

conducted searches at seven
premises of a Delhi-based real-
tor in connection with a money
laundering case against him
and his company over an
alleged bank loan fraud worth
� 800 crore and irregularities in
the construction of a five-star
hotel here.

Searches were conducted at
the offices of the Aman
Hospitality Pvt Ltd (AHPL)
and other companies of the
Ambience Group, and the res-
idences of its directors Raj
Singh Gehlot, Dayanand Singh,
Mohan Singh Gehlot and their
associates, the ED said in a
statement.

Cash, including foreign
currency, worth �40 lakh was
“seized from the residence of
Raj Singh Gehlot,” the agency
said, adding several incrimi-
nating documents and digital
evidence were also seized dur-
ing the search.

The case under the
Prevention of Money
Laundering Act (PMLA) is

based on an FIR filed by the
Jammu Anti-Corruption
Bureau last year against the
AHPL and its directors for
money laundering in the con-
struction and development of
the Leela Ambience
Convention Hotel on Maharaj
Surajmal Road in Delhi, the
agency said.

A probe found that a “huge
part” of an over �800-crore
loan, which was sanctioned by
a consortium of banks for the
project, was siphoned off by the
AHPL, Raj Singh Gehlot and
his associates through a “web of
companies owned and con-
trolled by them”, it said.

“A substantial part of the
loan money was transferred by
AHPL to several companies
and individuals on the pretext
of payment of running bills and
advance for supply of materi-
al/and work executed,” it said.

The employees of
Ambience Group and Raj Singh
Gehlot’’s associates were made
the directors and proprietors of
these companies and he was the
“authorized signatory” in many
of these companies, according
to the ED statement.
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The India Meteorological
Department (IMD) on

Friday predicted that mon-
soon is likely to be normal in
the second half of the four-
month rainfall season. The
rainfall during August is like-
ly to be 97 per cent with a
model error of plus/minus 9
percent of long period average
as was forecasted in June.  The
rainfall for the country as a
whole during the second half of
the season is likely to be 104%
of long period average with a
model error of plus/minus 8
percent.

Due to better monsoon,
882.18 lakh hectare kharif
crops area has been sown
against 774.38 lakh hectare
area compared to the corre-
sponding period of last year.
Thus the increase in area cov-
erage is by 13.92 percent com-
pared to last year in the coun-
try.

With the last two weeks of
July ending deficit rainfall over
large parts of North-West India
and Central India, the IMD is
pinning its hopes on a likely
low-pressure area forming over
the North Bay of Bengal to
revive the monsoon in a
resounding fashion from

August 5.
Of the

total 685
d i s t r i c t s
across India
as per the
IMD, 229
h a v e
r e c e i v e d
d e f i c i e n t
r a i n f a l l
while 456 received either nor-
mal or excess rainfall so far.
Presently 197 districts are
under either excess rainfall or
large excess rainfall. The coun-
try has received 453.3 mm
rains as against the normal of
452 mm so far.

According to the IMD, in
its Long Range Forecast for the
rainfall during second half
(August-September) of the
2020 Southwest Monsoon and
August is likely to receive rain-
fall that is 97 percent of the
Long Period Average.

“Quantitatively, the rainfall
over the country as a whole
during the second half of the
season is likely to be 104 per-
cent of LPA with a model error
of plus/minus 8 percent,” the
IMD said.

The Long Period Average
(LPA) rainfall over the country
as a whole for the period 1961-
2010 is 88 centimetres.

Monsoon in the range of
96-104 percent of the LPA is
considered normal. The official
rainfall season in the country
is from June 1 to September 30.

As per agriculture ministry
data, farmers have sown rice on
266.60 lakh hectare against
223.96 lakh hectare area of last
year, an increase in area cov-
erage by 19.04 percent, Pulses
on 111.91 lakh hectare as
against 93.84 lakh hectare area
of last year, an increase in area
coverage by 19.26 percent, cov-
erage of Coarse Cereals report-
ed on 148.34 lakh hectare area
as against 139.26 lakh hectare
area of last year an increase in
area coverage by 6.52 percent.
The data further showed that
oilseeds were sown in 175.34
lakh hectare area as against
150.12 lakh hectare area of last
year while Sugarcane on 51.78
lakh ha area against 51.20 lakh
ha area of last year.
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Observing July 31 as
‘Muslim Rights Day’ on

the completion of one year of
annulment of the regressive
practice of triple talaq, the rul-
ing BJP and the Union
Government on Friday said
that the Modi Government’s
policy was of empowerment of
Muslim women and not that of
exploitation.

Senior BJP leader and
Union Minister for minority
affairs Mukhtar Abbas Naqvi
said August first is a day which
made Muslim women free
from social evil of triple talaq
adding that the day will remain
a “golden moment of Indian
democracy and parliamentary
history.”

Naqvi said the law which
has made instant divorce as a
criminal offence has strength-
ened “self-reliance, self-respect
and self-confidence” of Muslim
women of the country. He said
the Modi-government has
“ensured gender equality and
strengthened constitutional,
fundamental and democratic
rights” of Muslim women by
bringing the  law against the
triple talaq.

The Minister said social
evil of triple talaq or Talaq-a-

Biddat was neither  Islamic nor
legal and it could have been
passed in 1986 by the Rajiv
Gandhi Government  when it
instead used the Congress
majority to make the Supreme
Court’s milestone  judgment in
the famous Shah Bano case
ineffective.

Naqvi said since the pass-
ing of the law by the Modi-gov-
ernment in last one year, there
is a decline of about 82 per cent
in triple talaq cases in the
country.

He said the BJP
Government is committed to
“political empowerment” and
“not  political exploitation”
and bold reforms are reflective
of it.

The law, formally called the
Muslim Women (Protection
of Rights on Marriage) Act,
2019, was passed in last year
after intense debates in both
Rajya Sabha and Lok Sabha,
with opposition parties, court-
ing conservative sections of
Muslims alleging  it targeted
the Muslim community even as
the Centre asserted that it
would help achieve gender jus-
tice for Muslim women.

Union Ministers Ravi
Shankar Prasad, Smriti Irani,
and Naqvi took to social media
to hail their Government’s

actions and pitched the ban on
instant triple talaq as a huge
step for the empowerment of
women.

The BJP Minority Morcha
and the Mahila Morcha have
organised programmes in dif-
ferent states to mark the occa-
sion. There were many videos
shared on social media of
Muslim women thanking the
Prime Minister for getting the
anti-Triple Talaq law passed in
2019, using the hashtag
‘’ThanksModiBhaiJaan’’.

Naqvi also shared videos
on his Twitter, Facebook and
Instagram accounts in which
Muslim women from various
parts of the country thanked
the prime minister. In the
videos, Sahabiya from
Hyderabad, Shahida Abbas
from Maharashtra, Shabana
Rehman and Tabassum from
Delhi thanked the prime min-
ister for the bill, asserting that
Muslim women are feeling
secure now.

The Modi Government
made the law against triple
talaq following the Supreme
Court’s judgement of 2017 that
declared as unconstitutional
the instantaneous practice, fol-
lowed by Muslim men, of
divorcing a wife by uttering the
word ‘’talaq’’ thrice. 
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To promote agri firms, the
Centre will fund 112 start-

ups in the first phase with a
sum of �11.85 crore in the cur-
rent financial year. According
to Union Agriculture Minister
Narendra Singh Tomar , the
funds will be given to the
start-ups selected by different
knowledge partners and
agribusiness incubators in the

area of agro-processing, food
technology and value addi-
tion.

The agriculture minister
said that the funds will be
provided under the Innovation
and Agri-entrepreneurship
Development Programme
launched under the revamped
Rashtriya Krishi Vikas Yojana
(RKVY).

“In the first phase, 112
start-ups in the area of agro

processing, food technology
and value addition will be
funded for a sum of �11.85
crore,” Tomar said on Friday.

The funds will be released
in instalments and the select-
ed start-ups have been trained
for two months at 29 agribusi-
ness incubation centres spread
across India, he said.

These start-ups will lead to
employment opportunities for
the youth. 
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Tamil Nadu students may not
get the benefits, if any, of the

new National Education Policy
declared by the Centre on
Thursday. Barring the BJP, all
major political parties have
declared their opposition to
the NEP in its present form. The
ruling AIADMK is expected to
announce its stance on August
3 after a meeting of the council
of ministers to be presided by
Chief Minister Edappadi
Palaniswami, according to K A
Sengottaiyan, minister for
school education.

The opposition DMK has
made it known that it would not
allow any reforms which scut-
tle the two-language policy
enunciated by late Chief
Minister C N Annadurai. “As
former chief minister of Tamil
Nadu C N Annadurai said
Tamil Nadu must follow only a

two-language policy system,
there is no space for the three-
language policy in Tamil Nadu,”
said a unanimous resolution
adopted at the end of a day-long
video conference of the party’s
high power committee presided
over by president M K Stalin.

Stalin in his speech declared
that there was no space for
Hindi or Sanskrit in Tamil
Nadu as both the languages rep-
resented Hindu religion and saf-
fronisation. It may be remem-
bered that Tamil Nadu is the
only State in India which does
not have Jawahar Navodaya
Vidyalayas, a concept boarding
school introduced by Rajiv
Gandhi as part of the New edu-
cation Policy 1987. Hindi and
Sanskrit are taught in Navodaya
Vidyalayas as optional subjects,
which are anathema to the
Dravidian parties.

Anbumani Ramadoss MP
and leader of PMK, a con-

stituent of the NDA, said he too
was against the imposition of
Hindi or  Sanskrit. “We are also
opposed to the public examina-
tions planned for students of
classes Three, Five and Eight
which would result in stress
among students,” said Ramadoss.

But Prof YR Johnson, for-
mer principal, Navodaya
Vidyalaya and a respected edu-
cationist expressed his shock
over the attitude of the political
parties in the State to the NEP.
“They are denying the students
the right to learn the language of
their choice. I had requested the
human resources minister to
have a One Nation and One
Education system for the entire
India. But these Dravidian par-
ties are bent upon destroying the
future of Tamil Nadu,” said Prof
Johnson who had waged a bat-
tle with the State Government to
get Navodaya Vidyalayas opened
in the State.
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Tamil Nadu  lost 97 persons
to Covid-19 during the last

24 hours ending Friday
evening. The State also saw
5,881 persons testing positive
for Covid-19 during the same
period. The number of new
persons diagnosed with coro-
navirus was higher than that of
Thursday while the number of
persons succumbing to the
pandemic remained the same.

There were 57,968 Covid-
19 patients in the State as on
Friday. The total number of
persons tested positive till date
crossed 2.45 lakh while the State
tested 58,350 persons on Friday.

A total of 5,778 patients
recovered from the pandemic
and got discharged from the
hospital in the last 24 hours. As
part of aggressive testing for the
pandemic, there are 120 labora-
tories operating across the State.

Chennai, once the epicen-
tre of Covid-19, showed a fall

in the number of persons test-
ed positive. Friday saw the
number of new positive cases
coming down to 1, 013. But
there was no let up in the three
neighbouring districts of

Chengalpet (334),
Kancheepuram (485) and
Thiruvallur (373).

The decision of some of the
educational institutions asking
the teaching and non-teaching
staff to be present from August
3 has sent shock waves across
the teaching community. “Both
Chennai and Chengalpet dis-
tricts are facing severe situation
because of the pandemic. Then
how they expect us to be phys-
ically present in the University,”
some of the Staff members of
SRM University asked this
newspaper. They said the on-
line system was functioning
effectively and  it would not
make any difference if the
teachers are forced to physically
present in the institution.

Situation in the southern
district of Virudhunagar, home
to Sivakasi, the hub of fire-
cracker industries and printing
presses, continued to be grave
as 357 patients were diagnosed
with the pandemic on Friday.  
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Actress Rhea Chakraborty,
who has been accused by

Sushant Singh Rajput’s father of
abetting his son’s suicide, said
here on Friday that “the truth
shall prevail”, even as
Maharashtra’s former Chief
Minister Devendra Fadnavis
demanded Enforcement
Directorate (ED) register an
Enforcement Case Information
Report (ECIR) in the Sushant
suicide case.

Breaking her silence for the
first time ever since Sushant’s
father Krishna Kumar Singh
lodged a FIR against her and her
family members in Patna, Rhea
said in a video statement
released to the media: “I have
immense faith in god and the
judiciary. I believe that I will get
justice. Even though a lot of hor-
rible things are being said about
me on the electronic media, I
refrain from commenting on the
advice of my lawyers as the mat-
ter is sub-judice”

“Satyameva jayate, the
truth shall prevail,” Rhea added,
with her hands folded.

Rhea’s statement came a
day after the Supreme Court
refused to entertain a plea to
order a CBI probe into the
death of actor Sushant Singh
Rajput. A SC bench Bench led
Chief Justice of India (CJI)
Sharad A. Bobde said the
“police should be allowed to do
their job”.

The court said the petition-
er could Alka Priya approach the
Bombay High Court in case she
got hold of anything concrete to
help the police investigation.

Sushant (34), who had acted
in films like “MS Dhoni: The
Untold Story”, “Shuddh Desi
Romance”, PK, “Raabta”,
“Kedarnath”, “Detective

Byomkesh” and  Chhichore,
committed suicide at his rented
duplex flat in Bandra on June 14.

On her part, Rhea had
moved the Supreme Court seek-
ing transfer of investigation into
the FIR filed against her and her
family members in the Sushant
Singh Rajput’s alleged suicide,
from Mumbai to Patna.

In her plea before the
Supreme court,  Rhea revealed
that she was in a live-in rela-
tionship with Sushant and that
the actor was suffering from
depression. Rhea said that she “is
herself in a state of trauma
from the incident”.

Seeking the transfer of the
investigations into the FIR filed
by Sushant’s father, Rhea told the
apex court that the deceased
actor’s father “has substantial
influence”in Patna as he is able
to mobilise investigation in a
case without jurisdiction. She

told the court that she feared that
she would not be able “to get a
fair and just trial in as much as
the local authorities are hand-in-
glove with the complainant and
he possesses the capacity to
greatly influence the investiga-
tion and the trial in the cases”

Meanwhile, Bollywood
actor Shekhar Suman on Friday
met Maharashtra Governor
Bhagat Singh Koshyari at Raj
Bhavan, Mumbai and presented
to him a memorandum
demanding CBI investigation in
the Sushant Singh Rajput case.

The Opposition BJP in
Maharashtra slammed the Shiv
Sena-led MVA Government for
its reluctance to hand over the
Sushant suicide case to the CBI
and asked the ED to file an ECIR
in the sensational case in which
there appeared to be “misap-
propriation and money laun-
dering angle” in it.
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The total number of coron-
avirus positive cases Friday

crossed 20,000 mark  while a
senior Kashmir Administrative
Services Officer (KAS) along
with 12 others died taking the
total death toll to 377 in 
Jammu & Kashmir.

Sharing the news on his
twitter handle, Deputy
Commissioner Srinagar Shahid
Iqbal Choudhary wrote, “I find
it difficult to share, our col-
league Tasaduq Jeelani has lost
the battle against Covid. He had
responded well, tested negative
too but couldn’t overcome post
Covid complications. May his
soul Rest In Peace”.

Jeelani was said to be recu-
perating from the disease 
after a policeman donated plas-
ma to him.

Meanwhile,  8 personnel of
the Special Security Force (SSF)
deployed in Raj Bhawan,
Srinagar also tested positive 
on Friday.

Several staff members and
senior officers, posted in Raj
Bhawan Jammu were advised
to go into home quarantine
after two media professionals
from Delhi, working on the
Coffee table book of achieve-
ments of J&K government test-
ed positive.

According to official
sources, around 40 guests and
staff members were expected to
undergo mandatory screening
to confirm whether they have
contracted the virus while
attending meetings and pre-
sentations with these media
professionals.

According to the media
bulletin, out of 490 new posi-
tive cases, 143 
were reproted  from Jammu
division and 347 from Kashmir
division, taking the total num-
ber of positive cases in Jammu
& Kashmir to 20,359. Also 12
Covid-19 deaths have been
reported; 02 from Jammu divi-
sion and 10 from Kashmir
Division.

Moreover, 375 more
Covid-19 patients have recov-
ered and discharged from var-
ious hospitals, 78 from Jammu
Division and 297 from
Kashmir Division.

According to the daily
Media Bulletin, out of 20,359
positive cases, 7,765 are Active
Positive, 12,217 have recovered
and 377 have died; 28 in
Jammu division and 349 in
Kashmir division.

The bulletin further said
out of 6,37,515 test results
available, 617156 samples have
been tested as negative till July
31, 2020.
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With the number of coro-
na cases going up by the

hour the Bengal Government
has decided to conduct rapid
antigen tests in Kolkata and
nearby districts, Health
Department sources said.

Initially tests will be con-
ducted in Kolkata and North 24
Parganas which have witnessed
massive upswing in the num-
ber of cases. “In fact we have
already started antigen tests in
Kolkata and have found posi-
tive results,” said State Minister
Firhad Hakim.

A senior Health
Department official said the
Government had already sent
about 8,000 kits to Barasat the
district head quarters of North
24 Parganas. “If need be the
Government will send more
kits,” he said adding more kits
will be sent to Bongaon,
Basirhat, and other places in

the district.
North 24 Parganas is the

second most affected district in
Bengal followed by Howrah,
Malda, Hooghly, South 24
Parganas and East Burdwann.

Apart from antigen tests
the Government has also
directed the agencies to con-
duct other clinical tests includ-
ing oxymeter  and temperature
tests sources said adding that a
large portion of the population
was being tested in the Behala
area of South Kolkata where the
health staff were conducting
house-to-house tests.

The decision to conduct
rapid antigen tests would help
the Government to ascertain
whether the State was in the
midst of community infection.
Home Secretary Alapan
Bandopadhyay had earlier gone
on   record saying that parts of
Bengal was experiencing com-
munity infection which led
the Government to announce

bi-weekly lockdowns.
The officials also reported

that, “out of initial 50 persons 10
people were found positive in
Chetla and Alipore areas of
South Kolkata which may indi-
cate that a large number of peo-
ple have already been affected
with asymptomatic conditions.”

Though it would be pre-
mature to come to any conclu-
sion the number could indicate
about 20 percent infection in
the population, sources in the
Health Department surmised.
The State had seen about 200
deaths in the past five days, he
maintained.

Meanwhile, a senior doctor
and a subaltern police officer
succumbed to corona infec-
tions on Friday sources said. Dr
Tapan Bandopadhyay died at a
private health facility at Salt
Lake. The death of the police
officer took the total number of
fatalities in police circles to 7
sources said.
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The Covid-19 infections
crossed 10,000 mark for the

third time in nine days in
Maharashtra on Friday, as the
state recorded 10,320 infected
cases, while 265 more people
died of pandemic.

A day after it recorded the
highest-ever daily tally of
11,147 Covid-19 infections, as
many as  10,320 people tested
positive for Covid-19 in vari-
ous parts of the State. The State
had earlier witnessed 10576
cases on July 22.

The State witnessed 9,895,
9,615, 9,251 and 9,431 cases on
July 23, 24, 25 and 26 respec-
tively, 7,924, 7,717 and 9,211
cases on July 27, 28 and 29
respectively,  while it logged a
staggering 11,147 on Thursday.

With 10,320 fresh infec-
tions, the total number of pos-
itive cases in the State mount-
ed to 4,22,118.

With 265 fresh deaths, the
total number of deaths in the
State inched closer to 15,000 to
touch 14,994.

Of the total 265 deaths,
Pune accounted 71 deaths,

while Thane recorded 60 deaths.
Mumbai accounted for 53

deaths for the second consec-
utive day, taking the total num-
ber of deaths from 6,300 to
6,353 while the infected cases
jumped by 1,085 cases — to
touch 1,14,284.

Apart from 71 deaths in
Pune, 60 deaths in Thane and

53 deaths in Mumbai, there
were 10 deaths each in Raigad
and Kolhapur, 8 in Solapur, 7
in Nanded, 6 each in Nashik
and Buldhana, 5 each in
Palghar and Sangli, 4 in
Aurangabad, 3 each in Jalgaon,
Latur and Nagpur, 2 each in
Parbhani and Osmanabad and
one each in Ahmednagar,

Dhule, Ratnagiri, Jalna, Beed,
Akola, and Amravati.

Meanwhile, as many as
7,543 patients were discharged
from hospitals in the State after
full recovery, taking the total
number of   patients discharged
from various hospitals after full
recovery since the second week
of March this year to 2,56,158.
The recovery rate rose to 60.68
per cent. The mortality rate in
the state is 3.55 per cent. The
state health authorities pegged
the number of “active cases” in
the state at 1,50,662.  

With 93342  infected cases
and 2,585 deaths, Thane con-
tinued to be the second worst
hit district in Maharashtra.

Pune, which has emerged
as the third worst affected dis-
trict in terms of spread of the
pandemic, has recorded 89,231
infections and 2169 deaths till
now. Out of 21,30,098 
samples sent to laboratories,
4,22,118 have tested positive
(19.89 per cent) for Covid-19
until Thursday.

Currently, 8,99,557 peo-
ple are in home quarantine
while 39,535 people are in
institutional quarantine.
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The virulent spread of coro-
navirus continued unabat-

ed in Andhra Pradesh with the
state registering over 10,000
cases for three consecutive
days, taking the aggregate to
1,40,933 on Friday.

In the last 24 hours ending
9 am on Friday, the state
reported 10,376 Covid-19
cases, the highest daily count so
far, from tests of 61,699 sam-
ples, a positivity rate of 16.8 per
cent. Of the total tests, 35,024
were for rapid antigens.

The overall infection pos-
itivity rate shot up to 7.22 per
cent due to the abnormal spurt
in number of cases, particularly
in the last three days.

The State recorded 10,167
cases on Thursday and 10,093
on Wednesday, becoming 
the only State after
Maharashtra to cross the five
digit mark in daily cases. 

The State reported anoth-
er 68 deaths, resulting in the
rise in overall toll to 1,349, the
latest bulletin said.

New Delhi: The Supreme
Court on Friday told the
Jharkhand Government to con-
sider reopening of historic
Baba Baidyanath Jyotirlinga
Temple at Deoghar and Baba
Basukinath Temple at
Basukinath for devotees, as
entries were restricted due to
Covid-19 pandemic.

The top court said virtual
‘darshan’ of prayers is nothing
like actual ‘darshan’ and devo-
tees could be allowed to par-
ticipate on limited basis.

The apex court was of the
view that since the country was
reopening now, at least on
important occasions Temples,
Mosques, Churches and other
religious places should also be
opened. It refused to interfere
with the Jharkhand High Court
order of July 3 passed on a plea
of BJP MP Nishikant Dubey by
which it has rejected the prayer
for allowing reopening of both
the historic temples and hold-
ing of annual ‘Shravani Mela’ in
Deoghar and instead allowing
virtual ‘darshan’.

A bench of Justices Arun
Mishra, BR Gavai and Krishna
Murari disposed of the plea but
asked the Jharkhand High
Court to consider reopening of
the temples as the country is
now reopening. ‘Virtual dar-
shan is no darshan’.

Devotees could be allowed
to participate on limited basis
while ensuring social distanc-
ing norms.

“The country is now
reopening then why the reli-
gious places should remain
shut. At least on important
occasions Temples, Mosques,
Churches and other religious
places should be opened,” the
bench observed. PTI
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Kerala reported 1,310 Covid-
19 cases on Friday, includ-

ing 20 health workers, taking the
infection tally to 23,607, while
three deaths took the toll to 73. 

A total of 864 people have
recovered. The positive cases
include 885 on Friday and 425
on Thursday. (Yesterday due to
some technical issues, the Covid
list released by the Government
was not complete). 

The district wise break up
of cases include
Thiruvananthapuram 320,
Ernakulam 132,
Pathanamthitta130, Wayanad
124, Kottayam 89, Kozhikode
84, Palakkad 83, Malappuram
75, Thrissur 60, Idukki 59,
Kollam 53, Kasaragod 52,
Alappuzha 35, Kannur 14. 

Three deaths were reported

on Friday, taking the toll to 73. 
Presently 10,495 people

are under treatment, while
13,027 have recovered, includ-
ing 864 discharged on Friday.

Of the positive cases, 48 had
come from abroad, 54 from
other States and 1,162 were
infected through contact, Health
Minister KK Shailaja said in a
Press release here. 

The source of infection of 36
is not yet known. In
Thiruvananthapuram 311 peo-
ple, 127 in Pathanamthitta, 124

in Wayanad and 109 in
Ernakulam were infected
through contact, the release said. 

At least 1,43,323 people are
under observation with 1.33
lakh in home/institutional
quarantine and 10,172 in hos-
pitals, including 1,292 admitted
on Friday. 

In the last 24 hours, 22,279
samples have been tested. So far
7,76,268 samples have been test-
ed and 6,445 results are await-
ed, the release said. The total hot
spots on Friday were 498.  
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There is a famous parable that is
believed to have originated in the
Indian sub-continent and finds a
mention in ancient Buddhist,
Hindu and Jain texts. The story

is of a group of blind men, who encounter
an elephant for the first time when the ani-
mal is brought to their village. Having no
idea about its shape or size, the blind men
decided that they must inspect the animal
by touching it in order to paint a picture in
their minds. One blind man put his hand
on the trunk of the elephant and said that
the animal was a thick snake. Another
touched the elephant’s ear and said that it
seemed like a type of fan. A third blind man,
who touched the leg of the elephant, said
that it resembled a tree trunk while anoth-
er felt its tusk and thought the animal was
like a spear. The parable deals with how our
subjective experiences, while they may be
true and honest, have an inherent limitation.
They fail to account for the truths and expe-
riences of other people. The parable is an
appropriate metaphor for the law-making
process adopted by the BJP Government at
the helm. 

A recent example of this myopic
approach to law-making is the constitution
of a five-member Committee for Reforms
in Criminal Law, which has been set up by
the Union Ministry of Home Affairs at the
National Law University, Delhi. The panel
includes the Vice Chancellor and Registrar
of the university as well as the Vice
Chancellor of Dharmashastra National Law
University, Jabalpur, renowned criminal
lawyer Mahesh Jethmalani and a former
district and sessions judge from New
Delhi. The committee’s primary role is to
recommend changes and reforms to the
criminal laws of the country by examining
the procedural, evidentiary and substan-
tive rules. 

Let me be clear, no one can deny the
fact that there’s an urgent need to reform
our criminal laws. However, the manner in
which the committee has been formed, the
way it is expected to operate and the lim-
ited perspective that it will offer leave a lot
to be desired. With regard to the forma-
tion of the committee, it has been estab-
lished under the directions of the Union
Home Ministry, which essentially has
under its purview the very organs that have
violated a number of criminal laws while
carrying out their functions. 

This is especially surprising because
law reform is typically the domain of the
Ministry of Law and Justice. This Ministry
forms commissions, which consist of
lawyers, bureaucrats and other relevant
stakeholders. In fact, in the past, several law
commissions have recommended changes
to the criminal laws in their reports. So, it
is not clear why this role was suddenly
usurped by the Union Home Ministry. 

The second issue relates to the man-
ner in which this newly-formed panel was

constituted. While the need to
reform criminal laws has been
felt time and again, it is unclear
why such a necessity arose at
the time of a global pandemic,
when every fifth case of
COVID-19 is reportedly an
Indian. The committee has
commenced online consulta-
tions barring a few people who
may not be able to participate
through this mode. Thereby, it
has automatically excluded the
very people who are most
affected by the abuse of crim-
inal laws and the due process.
Not only is the commencement
of the consultation suspectible
but the time given to the com-
mittee to prepare its report —
six months — is reflective of a
cruel sense of humour where
unfortunately, the joke will be
on everyday citizens, who are
subjected to outdated criminal
laws on a regular basis. 

The third matter relates to
the  constitution of the com-
mittee itself. It is shocking
how north India-centric and
more specifically Delhi-centric
the committee is. What is even
more appalling is that the com-
mittee lacks diversity as there
is no woman or any member
from the minority or the mar-
ginalised sections of society on
the panel. These are the very

people who disproportionate-
ly are the victims of criminal
laws.

For example, it is stagger-
ing that the committee will be
debating on things like whether
marital rape should be exclud-
ed from the domain of rape
laws. However, women practi-
tioners of criminal law have not
been included in its panel. It is
precisely for this reason that a
number of retired judges,
senior advocates and women
lawyers from all across the
country have written to the
committee, expressing concern
about its blinkered nature. 

Unfortunately, the com-
mittee is a reflection of the BJP’s
approach to governance where
it is assumed that India is not
a diverse, vivid populace but a
homogenous block; where dis-
cussion and debate are an
unnecessary time lag. It is pre-
cisely this approach that was
visible when a monumental
disaster called demonetisation
was inflicted upon us. While
the well-to-do and the upper
middle class managed just fine
with easy access to funds, it was
the poor and the unorganised
sector that bore the brunt (and
is still bearing) of perhaps the
most ignorant policy decision
in recent memory. 

The fact that cash in the
economy today is higher than
it was even during pre-demon-
etisation levels is an embarrass-
ing reminder of the
Government’s high-handed,
rushed and negligent approach.

However, the Government
does not appear to have learnt
from its mistakes and looks to
be sticking to its dogged
approach. In some cases, how-
ever, there are institutions like
the High Court of Karnataka,
which, while examining a chal-
lenge to the draft Environment
Impact Assessment notifica-
tion, expressed displeasure on
the Central Government’s
stand that it will not publish the
draft EIA notification in
regional languages and will
consider staying the notifica-
tion. 

Ultimately, we can only
hope and pray that the
Government pays heed to these
concerns raised by civil society
and institutions, who wish to
ensure representative law-mak-
ing. If the Government fails to
do so, you and I will be left
holding the tail of the elephant
while the Government calls it
a rope. 

(The writer is a former IPS
officer, a former MP and cur-
rently a member of the AAP)
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Sir — This refers to the editori-
al, “New curriculum” (July 31).
The National Education Policy
(NEP), 2020, proposes many
structural changes and is aimed
at fixing the mess in India’s edu-
cation system. However, it fails to
address some of the ills plaguing
this sector. 

One of the main drawbacks
of our present education system
is that students, who pass out of
educational institutions, do not
possess the skills required to be
employable. Second, the content
of the subject remains irrelevant
and is not in sync with present
times. Third, our education sys-
tem is too exam-centric. Four,
students get typecast for life
based on the subjects they study.
The NEP 2020 does attempt to
address this issue by allowing the
students to choose from the sub-
jects they like. Five, commercial-
isation and corruption still plague
the education system. The NEP,
2020, does promise to treat edu-
cation as a “not for profit”
entity. However, this will lead to
more corruption because institu-
tions are not meant for charity.  

Merits of the NEP must,

however, not be forgotten. It pro-
vides for the extension of the
Right to Education to cover all
children between three and 18
years of age. The  plan to intro-

duce three-year and four-year
undergraduate programmes, too,
is welcome. 

Venu GS
Kollam
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Sir — This refers to the editorial,
“New curriculum” (July 31).

Laying stress on scientific temper
and mathematical abilities, the
new NEP will help develop the
objective and analytical faculties of
the students. Taking three-year-old
children under the Early
Childhood Care and Education
scheme, too, is a laudable aspect
of the NEP. But it is imperative that
the necessary staff, who have the
vision to implement the policy
mandate, be made available. 

Ayush
Via email
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Sir — The arrival of the Rafale jets
and the exuberance it generated
are understandable. Known for its
greater offensive capabilities and
advanced weaponry system, the
Rafales will significantly enhance
India’s strategic capabilities. 

But while taking concrete
steps to augment our defence
capabilities, we cannot be oblivi-
ous to the need of boosting our
domestic defence manufacturing
capacities.

Shrutika
Via email
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The race for the vaccine for COVID-19 is in
full swing across the world as more and
more people fall victim to the pandemic and

the number of cases globally reaches 17,505,564
and casualties touch the 6,77,465 mark. India, too,
is one of the contenders in the race for the vac-
cine and desperately needs it to come out as soon
as possible, given the fact that the community
spread has begun in the country and the number
of cases has touched 16,43,543 and that of casu-
alties is 35,817. In fact, India reported a new record
surge on July 31 with more than 55,000 fresh infec-
tions registered in 24 hours. 

In the midst of the outbreak, the one big ques-
tion uppermost on everyone’s mind is, whoever
wins the vaccine race, will the benefits permeate
globally to the neediest or will they be restricted
nationally? It is widely predicted that restricting
the precious vaccine nationally is going to devas-
tate public health and the world economy in equal
measure.

Vaccine nationalism occurs when a country
manages to secure doses of vaccine for its own peo-
ple before they are made available to other nations.
This is done through pre-purchase agreements
between a Government and the vaccine manufac-
turer. The US has been attempting to secure pri-
ority access to doses of the Coronavirus  vaccine.
Other countries, including India and Russia, have
taken similar stances recently. 

A nationalist view for a vaccine may not just
be for confining it to one’s own people. There may
be multiple angles to it. The concept exists since
2009, when, during the early stages of the H1N1
flu pandemic, some of the wealthiest countries
entered into pre-purchase agreements with sev-
eral pharmaceutical companies working on the
vaccines. As a result, the distribution of the doses
was based on high-income countries’ purchasing
power and lacked an epidemiological basis.
However, the distribution dynamics took a differ-
ent turn when the initial production was slow and
the supply was inadequate for the target groups
for whom the US Health Agency had recommend-
ed vaccination.

Moreover, the Live-Attenuated Influenza
Vaccine (LAIV) for H1N1 was contraindicated for
the very young, for those with asthma and for preg-
nant women — among the target groups consid-
ered to be the highest priority. Further, many
healthcare workers were reluctant to receive
LAIV because of unfounded concerns about trans-
mission to patients in healthcare settings and vac-
cine efficacy. On the other side, paediatricians and
other healthcare providers were inundated by calls
from large numbers of patients and anxious par-
ents demanding the vaccine or asking where to
go for a shot. 

As dose supply started to increase, the inci-
dence of 2009 H1N1 disease declined and the
media frenzy quietened. By January 2010, patient
demand for the vaccine had decreased to the point
where many providers were left with the vaccine
on the shelf. It is, therefore, evident from the H1N1
experience that vaccine nationalism hardly served
any purpose and the approach resulted in surplus
doses of vaccines on one side and deprived a large
population that needed the vaccine on the other
side. 

The case for the COVID-19 vaccine is yet to
unfold. How emerging vaccines will be distributed
to those who need them is as yet unclear.
Moreover, each vaccine candidate is likely to have
a different safety and efficacy profile and it would
be premature to say that the vaccine candidate for
which a nation would have secured supply

through a pre-purchase order would be
the most optimum vaccine for its pop-
ulation. 

Most vaccine development projects
involve several parties from multiple
countries and there are very few
instances in which a single country can
claim to be the sole developer of a vac-
cine. Moreover, in a global economy,
infection does not respect internation-
al borders and inequitable access to vac-
cines during a pandemic is likely to
defeat the purpose of vaccination alto-
gether. 

Vaccine nationalism is not only pos-
ing a challenge to vulnerable populations
with inequitable access but is also result-
ing in scientists opting for riskier
approaches to the vaccine development
process. The urgency for the develop-
ment of a preventive has given rise to a
global tendency to take risks and cut cor-
ners. It has led to disparate efforts like
a Chinese vaccine company engaging the
People’s Liberation Army (PLA) epi-
demiologist, Major-General Chen Wei,
to oversee its vaccine hunt. Chen Wei
herself took one of the first shots of the
experimental vaccine to display nation-
alistic fervour. 

Similarly, the Indian Council of
Medical Research (ICMR), along with
the National Institute of Virology (NIV),
is trying for an early COVID-19 vaccine
release in the market with Bharat
Biotech International Ltd (BBIL). There
are instances wherein the countries are
moving away from a collective and equi-
table global strategy for combatting the
pandemic. European nations, the Bill &
Melinda Gates Foundation and the
Wellcome Trust committed over $8 bil-
lion to finance the Access to COVID-19
Tools (ACT), dedicated to rapid deploy-
ment of new Coronavirus-related health
technologies. 

Yet the US, Russia and India have
chosen not to participate in this initia-

tive. The Serum Institute of India, the
world’s largest producer of vaccine
doses, declared that most of its doses
“would have to go to our countrymen
before they go abroad.” 

AstraZeneca reported that due to the
UK’s $79 million investment, the first 30
million doses of the vaccine it is devel-
oping with the University of Oxford,
would be allocated to the UK. Then, on
May 21, the US pledged $1.2 billion to
the company in order to obtain at least
300 million doses, with the first to be
delivered as early as October.

It would be prudent for nations to
learn from the experience of past pan-
demics where vaccine nationalism has
hardly delivered any advantage and has
rather resulted in surplus stocks that later
go waste. A more efficient vaccine sup-
ply chain is required rather than secur-
ing first doses of the vaccine. During the
H1N1 pandemic, out of the 162 million
doses of the vaccine produced for the
general public, only 90 million doses
were used. This is a clear indicator of
poor supply and distribution planning
and could have been better addressed
with a supply chain management-based
approach rather than a hoarding-based
one that is termed as vaccine national-
ism. 

Having a vaccine scarcity in the ini-
tial phases was a result of overly-opti-
mistic projections of  supply. And later,
the situation of having surplus stocks
resulted due to certain groups being hes-
itant to take vaccines due to the fear of
adverse reactions. This was not taken
into account during the distribution
planning. 

It is, therefore, clear that securing the
first supply of vaccines created by devel-
oped nations and the bargaining power
may result in surplus stocks that can
deprive vulnerable populations. This will
defeat the purpose of developing the vac-
cine in a globally-mobile world.

There are better ways in which
national interests can be safeguarded
without compromising on equitable
global access to vaccines. One such ini-
tiative is the 70:30 approach at the time
of launch, wherein 70 per cent of the pro-
duced vaccine doses are reserved for cap-
tive consumption of a producing/spon-
soring nation and 30 per cent of the
doses can be allocated to global health
organisations like the World Health
Organisation (WHO) for equitable
access to vulnerable populations of the
world.

Customised strategies for using the
available vaccine may be deployed in dif-
ferent countries when the vaccine first
becomes available in limited quantities.
These strategies may depend on the
prevalence of the virus, the degree to
which testing can identify all infected
people and how the infected patients are
geographically distributed. Public health
leaders can integrate key lessons on allo-
cation and distribution from previous
experiences with H1N1 flu, polio and
smallpox vaccination efforts.

For such strategies to be implement-
ed, a global coordination mechanism
may be devised with global health gov-
ernance bodies like the WHO, Coalition
for Epidemic Preparedness Innovations
(CEPI), Global Fund, Gavi, representa-
tives of the respective health ministries
and the private sector. This will not only
result in effective and equitable distrib-
ution of vaccines globally but will also
result in optimising the return on
investments on vaccine development,
which till now, remains uncertain. 

The strategy may also rest on where
the dire need is. This will keep the
humane angle alive with the trust of a
global approach while satisfying local
needs.

(Bhaskar is Registrar and Suri is
CEO-Office of Connectivity, Regional
Centre for Biotechnology)
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Defence Minister Rajnath Singh
recently spoke to his Israeli
counterpart over telephone

and strengthening bilateral defence ties
was the focus of the conversation. Both
Ministers expressed satisfaction at
the progress of strategic cooperation
between the two countries and dis-
cussed possibilities of further strength-
ening defence engagements. 

Narendra Modi had visited Israel
in July 2017 and was the first-ever
Indian Prime Minister to do so. Indo-
Israeli relations have witnessed a
sharp upswing since the present

Government came to power and
there has been an unprecedented
level of bilateral visits by senior
Ministers from India to Israel and vice-
versa. India is now the largest purchas-
er of Israeli military equipment. 

The Israel–Palestine conflict is an
unresolved one, dating from the end
of World War-I. Palestine was a part
of the Ottoman Empire and during
World War-I, the Ottoman Empire
sided with Germany and was defeat-
ed. It was then dissolved. Its succes-
sor, the Republic of Turkey, transferred
Palestine to the British Empire. In
1917, British Foreign Minister Arthur
Balfour issued what is known as the
Balfour Declaration for the establish-
ment in Palestine of a national home
for the Jewish people. In 1947, the
United Nations General Assembly
(UNGA) approved a plan to partition
Palestinian land and proposed a
Jewish State and an Arab State on it.
The Arab State of Palestine included
the West Bank, East Jerusalem, the

Gaza Strip and some other territories.
The Jewish State of Israel was estab-
lished in 1948 and several wars
between the Israelis and the Arabs fol-
lowed. 

Mahatma Gandhi wrote then,
“The cry for a national home for the
Jews does not make much appeal to
me. Why should they not, like other
peoples on Earth, make that country
their home where they are born and
where they earn their livelihood?
Palestine belongs to the Arabs in the
same sense that England belongs to the
English or France to the French. It is
wrong and inhuman to impose the
Jews on the Arabs. What is going on
in Palestine today cannot be justified
by any moral code of conduct. Surely
it would be a crime against humani-
ty to reduce the proud Arabs so that
Palestine can be delivered to the Jews
partly or wholly as their national
home. The nobler course would be to
insist on a just treatment of the Jews
wherever they are born and bred. The

Jews born in France are French in pre-
cisely the same sense that Christians
and Hindus born in France are
French.” 

It has been more than 50 years
since Israel annexed the Palestinian
territories of West Bank, East
Jerusalem and Gaza Strip following the
six-day Arab–Israel war of June 1967.
Thereafter, Israel tightened its hold
over these territories, crushed
Palestinian resistance and created
hundreds of thousands of refugees. 

The United Nations Security
Council (UNSC) has condemned
repeatedly Israeli depredations in the
occupied territories. Last year, a UNSC
resolution directed Israel to immedi-
ately and completely cease all settle-
ments in the occupied territories,
including East Jerusalem. Amnesty
International has held Israel guilty of
war crimes and demolition of homes.

India was the first non-Arab
country to recognise the Palestinian
Liberation Organisation (PLO) as the

sole legitimate representative of the
Palestinian people. A PLO office was
set up in New Delhi in 1975 and full
diplomatic relations were established
in 1980. In 1991, during my tenure in
the Ministry of External Affairs, I was
asked by Prime Minister Narasimha
Rao to ensure the establishment of
diplomatic relations with Israel so that
India could assist the Palestinian
cause in a more efficient manner. 

I met with the PLO Chairman
Yasser Arafat at his headquarters in
Tunis. Arafat told me that he was con-
fident that India would not vacillate on
its commitment to the legitimate
demand for an independent Palestine
and that he had no objection if we
established diplomatic relations with
Israel. I then held a meeting with the
Israeli Foreign Minister Shimon Peres
at the UN in New York and diplomat-
ic relations with Israel followed. India
continued its unstinted support to the
Palestinian people in their quest for a
strong and viable State and provided

material as well as technical support
to the Palestinian Government in their
efforts at nation-building. 

At present, most countries of the
world recognise the State of Palestine
with the exception of the US and some
of its Western allies. Even in the West,
support for the Palestinian cause is
increasing. It is ironical that while the
West, the architect of the Palestinian
plight, is finally trying to reach out to
the Palestinians, India, the old sup-
porter, has almost vanished from the
scene. 

The international community has
been closely observing the growing
defence and strategic cooperation
between India and Israel, since the pre-
sent Government assumed office.
Israel has in the last couple of years
provided the Indian armed forces with
radar and border monitoring systems.
Israeli companies have been making
millions of dollars upgrading MiG-21s
and other Soviet-era aircraft. They
have recently bagged a contract to pro-

vide the avionics for the Indian Air
Force MiG-27s.

For the first time, in 2015, India
abstained on a United Nations Human
Rights Council resolution calling for
a probe by the International Criminal
Court into war crimes by Israel. It con-
tinued to abstain on this resolution in
2016 and thereafter. Israel ought to
comply with international law and the
UN resolutions and vacate the occu-
pied Palestinian territories. All future
agreements between India and Israel
should explicitly exclude Jewish settle-
ments in the occupied territories.

The relationship between India
and Israel should be sustained but not
at the expense of our traditional loy-
alty to the Palestinian cause. India
should not dither on its long-standing
and unequivocal support to the strug-
gle of the Palestinian people for
national liberation and for an indepen-
dent State.

(The writer is a former Union
Minister)
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London: The UK government
on Friday won permission to
appeal against a court ruling
allowing London-born ISIS
bride Shamima Begum to return
to Britain to challenge stripping
of her British citizenship.

Bangladeshi-origin Begum,
now 20, was one of three
schoolgirls who fled London to
join ISIS in Syria in 2015. 

The UK Court of Appeal
ruled that the case must go
ahead to the Supreme Court
before she is allowed back into
the country because the case
raised a point of law of public
importance that only the high-
est court can resolve. 

Sir James Eadie, represent-
ing the Home Office, told the
court there was a “big issue at
stake” in the case, to decide
what should happen when
someone cannot have a fair

appeal over being stripped of
their citizenship as a “result of
going abroad and aligning with
terrorist groups”. 

He said it was “an issue of
real pressing public impor-
tance” which was “perhaps the
central democratic issue of our
times”. Lady Justice King, the
head of the panel of three
judges at the UK Court of
Appeal, which includes Indian-
origin Lord Justice Rabinder
Singh, allowed the permission
to appeal and also said that they
are separately referring ‘The
Sun’ newspaper to the Attorney
General because of a potential
contempt of court in publishing
a story about the previous High
Court judgment in the case ear-
lier this month, allowing
Begum re-entry for her legal
fight in the UK, before it  was
announced in court.  PTI

Tehran: Iran’s Supreme Leader
Ayatollah Ali Khamenei said
Friday his country will not
negotiate with the United States
because America would only
use talks for propaganda pur-
poses.

The Trump administra-
tion has said it is willing to talk
with Iran “with no precondi-
tions,” but that the U.S. Will
continue its campaign of pres-
sure against the Islamic
Republic.

In a televised speech mark-
ing the Eid al-Adha holiday,
Khamenei said President
Donald Trump would benefit
from talks, saying Trump wants
to “use negotiations with us for
propaganda like negotiations
with North Korea.” Khamenei
was referring to talks between
Trump and North Korean
leader Kim Jong un.

Trump unilaterally with-
drew America from the nuclear
accord between Iran and
Western powers in May 2018.
Iran later responded by slowly

abandoning nearly every aspect
of the agreement, though it still
allows UN inspectors access to
its nuclear sites.

Trump has maintained that
the deal needs to be renegoti-
ated because it didn’t address
Iran’s ballistic missile pro-
gramme or its involvement in
regional conflicts. The other
signatories to the nuclear deal
— Germany, France, Britain,
China and Russia — have been
struggling to keep it alive.

Khamenei said the US
wants Iran to give up its nuclear
programme, defence facilities
and regional authority at the

negotiating table.
He said economic sanc-

tions imposed on Iran by the
US are a crime against Iran.
“The sanctions are apparently
against Iran’s ruling system, but
(in fact) they are against the
Iranian people inside.” 

He said Iranians suffering
under the sanctions affecting
the economy inevitably would
stand up against the ruling sys-
tem.

A sharp rise in subsidised
gasoline prices led to four days
of unrest in cities and towns
across Iran in November, in
which Amnesty International
said more than 300 people
were killed in clashes with
police and security forces.

Tehran has yet to release
any official statistics about the
scale of the unrest, though in
June the government acknowl-
edged that security forces shot
and killed protesters. A law-
maker said 230 people were
killed in the anti-government
protests. AP

Kathmandu: Nepal Prime
Minister KP Sharma Oli has
committed three “mistakes”
with his recent “undiplomatic”
and “irritating” anti-India state-
ments, a senior leader of the
ruling communist party has
said, amidst mounting pressure
on the embattled premier who
is facing calls for resignation.

Last month, prime minister
Oli alleged that India was con-
spiring with his political rivals
to throw him out of power. His
remark came over a week after
Nepal approved a bill to redraw
the country’s map demarcating
the Lipulekh mountain pass,
Kalapani and Limpiyadhura –
the area at the centre of the dis-
pute between India and Nepal
– under its territory.

The embattled prime min-
ister stoked another contro-
versy this month by claiming
that the “real” Ayodhya lies not
in India but in Nepal and that

Lord Ram was born in Thori in
southern Nepal.

Reacting to Oli’s remarks,
Spokesperson of Communist
Party of Nepal (CPN) and
member of the powerful
Central Secretariat Narayankaji
Shrestha described the prime
minister’s statements as
“undiplomatic.

“Prime Minister KP
Sharma Oli has committed a
blunder by making irritating
remarks against India, at a
time when there is a need for
resolving the border issue
through dialogue(with the
southern neighbour,” he said.

“It was a mistake on 
the part of Prime Minister 
Oli to make irritating 
remarks by mentioning India’s
national symbol while claiming
the disputed lands of Kalapani
and Lipulekh,” the spokesper-
son told Himalayan TV in an
interview.  PTI

Washington: Donald Trump
has quickly taken back his sug-
gestion to delay November’s
presidential election over
alleged fraud concerns after
he failed to garner support
from top Republicans.

Seeking a second consecu-
tive term, Trump is facing a for-
midable challenge from
Democratic nominee and for-
mer vice president Joe Biden,
who, according to major
national opinion polls, has dou-
ble digit lead over the
Republican president.

The presidential election
date in the US statutorily is set
as “the Tuesday next after the
first Monday in the month of
November” equalling “the first
Tuesday after November 1”.

Trump on Thursday for the
first time openly floated the
idea of postponing the presi-
dential elections on November
3, citing irregularities in the
mail-in vote. The suggestion
was immediately criticised by
leaders of the opposition
Democratic Party. He also failed
to garner support from his
own Republican Party.

Later in the day, Trump
walked back on his suggestion.

“I don’t want to delay. I
want to have the election. But
I also don’t want to have to wait
for three months and then find
out that the ballots are all miss-
ing and the election doesn’t

mean anything,” Trump told
reporters at a news conference
when asked about his tweet
suggesting election be delayed.

“With Universal Mail-In
Voting (not Absentee Voting,
which is good), 2020 will be the
most INACCURATE &
FRAUDULENT Election in
history. 

It will be a great embar-
rassment to the USA. Delay the
Election until people can prop-
erly, securely and safely
vote???” he tweeted on
Thursday morning. Reacting
to Trump’s suggestion, Senate
Judiciary Chairman Lindsey
Graham, a South Carolina
Republican and Trump ally,
told CNN when asked about
the President’s call to delay the
election: “I don’t think that’s a
particularly good idea.” 

Graham said he believed
Trump’s “concerns about mail-

in voting are valid, but delaying
the election is not the right
answer.” Majority Whip Senator
John Thune, a member of
Republican leadership, said that
there will be an election in
November despite the
President’s tweet.

“I think that’s probably a
statement that gets some press
attention, but I doubt it gets any
serious traction,” he said.

“I think we’ve had elections
every November since about
1788, and I expect that will be
the case again this year,” he said.

“We’ve had elections dur-
ing wars. We’ve had elections
during depressions. We’ve had
elections during civil unrest,”
Republican Senator Lamar
Alexander of Tennessee told
reporters. “We should have
our election when it’s sched-
uled in November, and I’m
sure we will.” PTI 

Hong Kong: Hong Kong leader
Carrie Lam announced on
Friday that the government
will postpone highly anticipat-
ed legislative elections by one
year, citing a worsening coro-
navirus outbreak in the semi-
autonomous Chinese city.

The Hong Kong govern-
ment is invoking an emer-
gency ordinance in delaying the
elections. Lam said the gov-
ernment has the support of the
Chinese government in making
the decision.

“The announcement I have
to make today is the most dif-
ficult decision I’ve had to make

in the past seven months,”
Lam said at a news conference.

“We want to ensure fair-
ness and public safety and
health, and need to make sure
the election is held in an open,
fair and impartial manner. This
decision is therefore essential,”
she said.

The postponement is a set-
back for the pro-democracy
opposition, which was hoping
to capitalize on disenchantment
with the current pro-Beijing
majority to make gains.

A group of 22 lawmakers
issued a statement ahead of the
announcement accusing the

government of using the out-
break as an excuse to delay the
vote.

“Incumbent pro-democra-
cy legislators, who represent
60% of the public’s opinion, col-
lectively oppose the postpone-
ment and emphasize the
responsibility of the SAR gov-
ernment to make every effort
to arrange adequate anti-epi-
demic measures to hold elec-
tions in September as sched-
uled,” the statement said, refer-
ring to the territory’s official
name, the Hong Kong Special
Administrative Region.

“Otherwise, it is tanta-

mount to uprooting the foun-
dation of the establishment of
the SAR.” The city of 7.5 mil-
lion people has had a surge in
coronavirus infections since
the beginning of July. Hong
Kong has recorded 3,273 infec-
tions as of Friday, more than
double the tally on July 1.

The government has tight-
ened social distancing restric-
tions, limiting public gatherings
to two people, and banned din-
ing-in at restaurants after 6 pm.

The lead-up to the elec-
tions has been closely watched,
after a national security law that
took effect in late June stipu-

lated that candidates who vio-
lated the law would be barred
from running.

The new law is seen as
Beijing’s attempt to curb dissent
in the city, after months of pro-
democracy and anti-govern-
ment protests in Hong Kong
last year.

On Thursday, 12 pro-
democracy candidates includ-
ing prominent pro-democracy
activist Joshua Wong were dis-
qualified from running for not
complying with the city’s mini-
constitution or pledging alle-
giance to the local and nation-
al governments. AP
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Kabul: Afghan President Ashraf
Ghani dashed hopes on Friday
for a start to negotiations with
Taliban insurgents, announcing
the final 400 Taliban prisoners
whose release is a prerequisite
to start talks, will remain 
jailed. The announcement 
frustrates US efforts to find an
end to Afghanistan’s years of
relentless war.

Addressing the nation on
the Muslim holy day of Eid ul
Adha, Ghani said the 400
Taliban are convicted of crimes
he has no authority to forgive.
Instead, he will call a loya jirga
— or traditional grand council
of elders — to decide whether
they should go free.

He said the council would
meet “shortly.” Ghani’s
announcement was certain to
delay the start of negotiations
between the warring sides and
frustrate Washington’s efforts to
bring an early end to hostilities,
even as they scale down their
presence in Afghanistan. It also
comes at the start of a three-day
cease-fire announced by the
Taliban for the Eid holidays. 

The prisoner releases were
part of a deal the US signed in
February with the Taliban
aimed at ending Afghanistan’s
endless wars and sending US
troops home after nearly 20
years in Afghanistan, ending
America’s longest war. AP
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Quetta (Pakistan): Pakistan
fired a barrage of rockets across
its southwestern border killing
nine people and wounding 50 in
an Afghan border town, Afghan
officials said Friday.

The exchange of fire that led
to casualties in the town of
Spinboldak was instigated by
Afghan border guards, Pakistan
security officials said.

It was the latest cross-bor-
der exchange between the two
countries. Earlier this month,
Pakistan fired rockets into
Afghanistan’s northeastern

Kunar province killing three
people. Cross-border exchanges
have increased since Pakistan
began raising a fence along its
2,500-kilometer (1,500-mile)
border with Afghanistan known
as the Durand Line. Pakistan
considers the colonial-era divi-
sion created in 1893 as an inter-
national border, while
Afghanistan flatly rejects it.

Pakistan began building
the fence in 2017 and since then
the two sides have routinely
exchanged fire.

Pakistan says it needs the

fence to block militants from
crossing. Both Pakistan and
Afghanistan accuse the other of
harboring their enemies.

Pakistan has been widely
accused by Kabul and the US of
providing safe haven to Taliban
insurgents, while Islamabad
says insurgents have found a
sanctuary in Afghanistan’s
southern Kandahar.

Those include the
Baluchistan Liberation Army,
who attacked the Stock
Exchange building in southern
Karachi on June 29. AP
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Washington: Dr Anthony Fauci
says 250,000 people have reg-
istered on a National Institutes
of Heath website to take part in
experimental vaccine trials.

The study of the first vac-
cine involving 30,000 people
began this week. The US gov-
ernment plans to launch stud-
ies of additional vaccines every
month through the fall.

Trials are pivotal for estab-
lishing the safety and effective-
ness of the vaccines. Not all
patients who volunteer for clin-

ical trials are eligible to partic-
ipate.

Fauci is testifying before
House lawmakers on the federal
response to the pandemic,
alongside the head of the
Centers for Disease Control and
Prevention and the govern-
ment’s testing czar. 

With hospitalisations and
deaths on the rise, Fauci says
Americans most again embrace
public health basics such as
social distancing and mask
wearing. AP
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The European Union has
imposed its first-ever sanc-

tions over cyberattacks, slap-
ping them on alleged Russian
military agents, Chinese cyber
spies and organisations includ-
ing a North Korean firm.

The six people and three
groups hit with sanctions
include Russia’s GRU military
intelligence agency. EU head-
quarters blamed them in a
statement for the 2017
“WannaCry” ransomware and
“NotPetya” malware attacks
and the “Cloud Hopper”
cyberespionage campaign.

EU foreign policy chief

Josep Borrell said on Thursday
the sanctions “are a travel ban
and asset freeze to natural per-
sons and an asset freeze to enti-
ties or bodies. It is also pro-
hibited to directly or indirect-
ly make funds available to list-
ed individuals and entities or
bodies.”

Four Russians identified
as GRU members were accused
of trying to hack the Wi-Fi net-
work of the Netherlands-based
Organisation for the
Prohibition of Chemical
Weapons, or OPCW, which
has probed the use of chemical
weapons in Syria. The 2018
attack was foiled by Dutch
authorities.
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Chhattisgarh:Union Minister
of Coal and Mines Shri Pralhad
Joshi on Friday said that Coal
Ministry has accepted the sug-
gestion of Chhattisgarh gov-
ernment to replace 05 mines
out 09 mines put under com-
mercial coal auctions in the
state. In addition, 03 new mines
will be added for commercial
auction on the suggestion of
Chhattisgarh government.
Now, total number of mines
put on auction in the state for
commercial mining shall be 07
while the overall reserve of the
coal of all auctioned mines shall
remain almost same. Shri Joshi
was interacting with media
after meeting with the state
Chief Minister (CM) Shri
Bhupesh Baghel in Raipur dur-

ing his visit to Chhattisgarh.
“The meeting was very

positive, progressive and open
minded. We have discussed
various issues related to coal
mining in the state. Hon’ble
Chief Minister has also given
some good suggestions on
DMF and NMET on which we
will consider positively.” Shri

Joshi Said after meeting with
the CM. During the meeting
with CM, it was also decided to
get a proposal by a committee
comprising of CIL,
Chhattisgarh government and
MAHAGENCO officials in 15
days for shifting of a railway
line of Chhattisgarh East
Railway Limited (CERL).

Mumbai: Life Insurance
Corporation of India (LIC),
India’s largest life insurer, has
announced its audited figures
for the year ended March 2020. 

New Business performance
by the Corporation for the
year ending March 2020 has
shown a growth of 25.17 % in
its first year premium by post-
ing a highest ever figure of �
1,77,977.07 cr. Pension &
Group Superannuation
Business created history, cross-
ing one lac crore and collected
�1,26,696.21 cr  as New
Business Premium Income as
against  �90848.86 cr in the
previous year corresponding
period showing a growth of
39.46%. The Corporation as at
March end 2020 collected
�3,79,062.56 cr of Total
Premium Income as compared

to �3,37,185.40 cr collected
during the corresponding peri-
od last year showing a very
robust growth of 12.42%.Total
policy payouts amounted to
�2,54,222.27 cr for the period
ending 31.3.2020 as compared
to �2,50,936.23 cr for the cor-
responding period last year,
showing an increase of 1.31%.
The Corporations Gross Total
Income grew to �6, 15,882.94
cr for the period ending
31.3.2020 from �5, 60,784.39 cr
as at the last corresponding
period, showing a handsome
growth of over 9.83 %.Total
Assets of the Corporation stood
at Rs 31,96,214.81 cr as com-
pared to �31,11,847.28 cr for
the corresponding period last
year thus posting a growth of
over 2.71%. IANS 
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The country’s largest lender
State Bank of India report-

ed 81 per cent jump in its prof-
it after tax to �4,189 crore for
the first quarter ended June 30,
as against �2,312 crore in the
year-ago period.

The rise in profit was on
account of one-off gains of �
1,539.73 crore on sale of certain
portion of investment in the
lender’s life insurance sub-
sidiary - SBI Life.

With this, the bank now
holds 55.50 per cent in its life
insurance arm, down from
57.60 per cent earlier.

“In the third successive
quarter, SBI has delivered a
strong performance. The net
profit as compared to the cor-

responding period of last year
has gone up by 81 per cent.

“It is safe to presume that
we are asymptomatic and that
is not a guarantee of what will
happen in the future like any
other individual,” its chairman
Rajnish Kumar told reporters
on Friday.

The profit was also helped
by a healthy 16.14 per cent
growth in its net interest
income at �26,642 crore during
the quarter.

Domestic net interest mar-
gin (NIM) improved to 3.24
per cent, registering an increase
of 23 bps year-on-year.

Gross non-performing
assets (NPAs) stood at 5.44 per
cent as against 7.53 per cent.
Net NPAs were at 1.86 per cent
compared to 3.07 per cent.
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The RBI has told the
Supreme Court it has not

granted permission to
WhatsApp to go live for full
scale operations on the Unified
Payments Interface (UPI) pay-
ment system.

The central bank, in its
counter-affidavit, said: “Reserve
Bank had examined the said
reports and the responses of the
NPCI (National Payments
Corporation of India) and was
concerned that WhatsApp was
storing some payment data
elements outside India beyond
the permitted timelines indi-
cated in the circular and the
Frequently Asked Questions on
‘Storage of Payment System

Data’ issued by RBI on June 26,
2019.””It is specifically denied
that the RBI has granted per-
mission to WhatsApp to go live
for full scale operations on the
Unified Payments Interface
payment system.”

The RBI also denied that its
circular on April 6, 2018 on
“Storage of Payment System
Data” has been toned down by
FAQs issued on June 26, 2019.
“It is submitted that Payment
System Operators (PSOs) had
sought clarification on certain
implementation issues, from
time to time, from Reserve
Bank and the FAQs are intend-
ed to provide clarity on those
issues to facilitate and ensure
expeditious compliance by all
PSOs,” said the affidavit.
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Retail inflation for industri-
al workers eased to 5.06 per

cent in June this year from 8.59
per cent in the same month of
2019, mainly due to lower
prices of certain food items and
kerosene oil.  

It was recorded at 5.10 per
cent in May 2020,” a labour
Ministry statement said. 

Food inflation stood at
5.49 per cent in June 2020 as
against 5.88 per cent in the pre-
vious month and 5.47 per cent
during the corresponding
month a year ago. Retail infla-
tion for industrial workers
measured in terms of
Consumer Price Index for
Industrial Workers (CPI-IW)
for June 2020 increased by 2
points and stood at 332. 

Labour Minister Santosh
Gangwar said, “The All-India
Index for June 2020 stood at
332 with a rise of two points
compared to previous month.
However, rate of annual infla-
tion moderated to 5.06 per cent
from 5.10 percent in the pre-
vious month and 8.59 per cent
in the month a year before.”

This index is utilised pri-
marily for measuring Dearness
Allowance (DA) payable to
workers in the organised sec-
tor including PSUs, banks and
insurance companies besides
Government employees, the
Minister added stressing upon
the importance of the CPI-IW.

The maximum upward
pressure in current index came
from food group contributing
(+) 1.65 percentage points to
the total change.

At item level, rice, ground-
nut oil, fish fresh, goat meat,
poultry (chicken), milk (buf-
falo), brinjal, cauliflower, green
coriander leaves, potato, toma-
to, refined liquor, cooking gas,
petrol, etc, are responsible for
the increase in index. 

However, this increase
was checked by wheat atta,
arhar dal, garlic, onion, arum,
coconut, lady finger, lemon,
mango, kerosene oil, etc,
putting downward pressure on
the index. At centre level, Jharia
recorded the maximum
increase of 9 points. Among
others, 8 points increase was
observed in 3 centres, 7 points
in 2 centres, 6 points in 3 cen-
tres, 5 points in 7 centres, 4
points in 12 centres, 3 points in
7 centres, 2 points in 10 centres
and 1 point in 12 centres. 
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Equity benchmarks nursed
losses for the third session

on the trot on Friday, weighed
by profit-booking in market
heavyweight Reliance
Industries amid weak global
cues. 

The BSE Sensex ended
129.18 points or 0.34 per cent
lower at 37,606.89 after a chop-
py session. Similarly, the NSE
Nifty fell 28.70 points or 0.26
per cent to finish at 11,073.45. 

During the week, the
Sensex fell 522.01 points or 1.36
per cent, while the Nifty
declined 120.70 points or 1.07
per cent.  Reliance Industries
was the top loser on the Sensex
chart in Friday’s session, shed-
ding 1.98 per cent, as investors
began booking profits at high-
er levels.

The company on
Thursday reported a record net

profit of �13,248 crore for the
June quarter after a one-time
gain from stake sale as well as
bumper telecom revenues
cushioned Covid-19 hit earn-
ings from refining, petchem
and retail segments.

HDFC Bank, HDFC, Asian
Paints, Kotak Bank, Bajaj Auto
and UltraTech Cement were
among the other laggards.

On the other hand, Sun
Pharma, SBI, HCL Tech, M&M
and Axis Bank finished among
the gainers, spurting up to
4.27 per cent. Shares of SBI
surged 2.63 per cent after the
lender posted an 81 per cent
spike in standalone net profit at
Rs 4,189.34 crore for the first
quarter of the current fiscal.

According to traders,
domestic equities traded on a
volatile note, tracking weak
global cues after data showed
that the US GDP plunged by a
record-shattering 32.9 per cent

annual rate last quarter due to
the Covid-19 crisis. Bourses in
Hong Kong, Tokyo and Seoul
settled in the red, while
Shanghai finished with gains.

Stock exchanges in Europe
were trading with marginal
gains in early deals. 

“Following one of the
worst quarterly US GDP data,
Asian shares closed in the neg-
ative while European markets
were also trading flat. 

In India, the uncertainty
was visible as profit booking
and post-earnings results per-
formance of index heavy-
weights, impacted the bench-
mark indices.  

“On a weekly basis, the
indices closed with slight loss-
es following a results-heavy
week and stock specific action
in the benchmark indices while
at the same time virus infec-
tions continued to increase,”
said 

����� -94� 9:%�

Indian Oil Corporation Ltd
(IOC), the nation’s biggest oil

firm, on Friday reported a 47
per cent drop in its June quar-
ter net profit as coronavirus
pandemic pummelled fuel
demand and shrank refinery
margins.

Standalone net profit in
April-June at �1,910.84 crore,
or �2.08 per share, was 46.8 per
cent lower than �3,596.

11 crore, or �3.92 a share,
net profit in the same period
of the last financial year,
IOC Chairman Shrikant
Madhav Vaidya told
reporters here.

“The variation in net prof-
it is primarily due to invento-
ry losses,” he said.

����� -94� 9:%�

Contracting for the fourth
consecutive month, the

output of eight core infra-
structure industries shrank by
15 per cent in June due to fall
in the production of coal, crude
oil, natural gas, steel, cement
and electricity. 

The eight core sectors had
expanded by 1.2% in June
2019, data released by the
Commerce and Industry
Ministry on Friday showed.

Barring fertiliser, all seven
sectors - coal, crude oil, natur-
al gas, refinery products, steel,
cement, and electricity - had
recorded negative growth in
May.The output of coal, crude
oil, natural gas, refinery prod-
ucts, steel, cement and elec-
tricity declined by 15.5%, 6%,
12 %, 8.9%, 33.8 per cent, 6.9
%, and 11%, respectively.
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Finance Minister Nirmala
Sitharaman on Friday said

the Government is working
with the RBI on need for
restructuring of loans to help
industry tide over the impact of
Covid-19. “The focus is on
restructuring. Finance min-
istry is actively engaged with
RBI on this. In principle, the
idea that there may be a
restructuring required, is well
taken,” Sitharaman said while
addressing Ficci’s National
Executive Committee Meeting.

The Finance minister also
said that the decision on reduc-
ing GST rates on the healthcare
and other products will be
taken by the GST Council.

Sitharaman said the
Finance Ministry is working
with RBI on the demand of the
hospitality sector for extension
of moratorium, or restructur-
ing.

“I fully understand the
requirements of the hospitali-
ty sector on extension of the
moratorium, or restructuring.
We are working with RBI on
this,” she said.

To help borrowers deal
with liquidity crunch during
the pandemic, the Reserve
Bank had announced a three-
month loan moratorium in
March, which was later extend-
ed by another three months till
August 31. Borrowers opting
for loan moratorium can defer
payment of the interest and
principal component of the
loan during this period.

Sitharaman said every step
which the government took,
has been done after exhaustive
consultations with the stake-
holders and within the gov-
ernment.

“We have taken these steps
to ensure that the impact is felt
on the ground,” she said.

Addressing the concerns over
the difficulties faced by the
MSMEs in taking loans under
the Emergency Credit
Guarantee Scheme announced
by the government, she said:
“Banks cannot refuse credit to
MSMEs covered under emer-
gency credit facility. If refused,
such instances must be report-
ed. I will look into it”.

As of July 23, 2020, the
total amount sanctioned under
the 100 per cent Emergency
Credit Line Guarantee Scheme
by public sector banks and pri-
vate banks stands at
�1,30,491.79 crore, of which
�82,065.01 crore has already
been disbursed.

As part of the
Aatmanirbhar Bharat Package,
the Government had
announced �3 lakh crore
Collateral-free Automatic
Loans for businesses, including
MSMEs.

On the suggestion for cre-
ation of a Development
Finance Institution to handle
the emerging credit require-
ments of the industry, she
said, “The work is going on the
Development Finance
Institution. What shape it will
take, we will know shortly”.
The minister also said that
India is asking for reciprocal
arrangements are being asked
with the countries with which
we have opened up our mar-
kets.

“Reciprocity is a very crit-
ical point in our trade negoti-
ations,” she added.
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We have seen Bollywood
pairing up opposites,
who, despite different

life struggles and aspirations, end
up falling for each other.
However, how often have those
been united by music? Director
Anand Tiwari’s forthcoming web
series, Bandish Bandits, is one
such example. Through two
youngsters, Radhe (played by
Ritwik Bhowmik), an aspiring
Hindustani classical singer from
the Rathod gharana of Jodhpur,
and Tamanna (played by Shreya
Chaudhry), a pop sensation
from Mumbai, he aims to create
a fusion of two music genres and
bring people from two different
cities who find their way into
love.

Excerpts:

� Opposites attract. This has
been a common leitmotif for
love stories in films. Bandish
Bandits brings musical oppo-
sites together to form a fusion.
How did you conceptualise
this?

The best stories happen
when opposites attract even in
real life. We wanted to have two
young Indians from two com-
pletely different backgrounds
interact with each other and fall
in love because those parts will
eventually lead to a great story.
That is why we chose a classical
music background for Radhe in
Rajasthan and made Tamanna a
singing sensation from the urban
generation on YouTube. We did
have to do serious research on
music though.

� Music has been used as a
backdrop to bring two people
closer in many films. How do
you think this one is different?

Well, this is different because
it involves generation Z, which

has never been represented like
this. We generally see love stories
interwoven with internal con-
flicts, not external ones. In this
series, they are actually going
ahead with their ambitions,
which, in turn, are going to
clash. We have 10 parts to the
series and each will map the tra-
jectory of each character in far
more detail than any film.

� What does the title Bandish
Bandits signify? Is there any

underlying theme of robbery
you want to highlight?

The title signifies the band
that Tamanna and Radhe — the
two protagonists — create.
Bandish, which comes from the
traditional musical gharanas, is
a fixed, melodic composition in
Hindustani vocal or instrumen-
tal music. Bandish in Urdu also
means shackles (rukawat) or
chains and restrictions. And
bandits are dacoits, the outlaws
— the people who don’t follow

the norms. Hence, as per the title,
these two kinds of people are
going to make their band, differ-
ent from anything else that is
around them.

� How challenging was it to
create 10 episodes solely around
music and combine it with
drama in order to sustain the
storyline?

It was very challenging for
the writers. They had to take a lot
of time to make sure that they
found their balance. At no stage,
could the music overpower the
drama and at no stage, could the
drama forget about the music.
The world that we were creating
and representing had to have
both the elements at an equal
level.

We had amazing people
from the music industry helping
us, namely Shankar-Ehsaan-Loy
and Akshat Parikh, the latter a
practitioner of the Pandit Jasraj
school. All of them helped us
getting the music right while we
were making sure that the drama
was on point.

� Was this an attempt to
emphasise the importance of
two completely different music
genres, especially among the
millennials?

Well, these are actually Gen
Z, who are younger than the mil-
lennials. I think India has always
been a country of different value
systems. It develops in different
stages and at different places.
These two people, too, represent
two parts of India with their
unique value systems, aspira-
tions and ambitions. Radhe and
Tamanna are hence going to be
very standalone characters and
also relatable at the same time
for the young generation.

� Rock music is popular
among millennials. However,
the classical music genre has
fewer followers...

We are not representing
rock at all. Tamanna’s music is
pop and Radhe’s music is
Hindustani classical. It’s a mis-
nomer to think that Hindustani
classical is traditional. It is time-
less and that's the point we
wanted to put across. Youngsters
can own Hindustani classical
music as much. It's Indian music
and once you start understand-
ing it, you will start realising that
it’s very contemporary and
young.

In the series, we have show-
cased it in a traditional gharana
form. And Radhe will show you
how it can be so liberating for
young singers and music lovers
as it would have been for some-
body who would have been
born in the 60s or the 70s or
even the 1800s. The reason why
classical music has lasted for
over 400-500 years or maybe
more than that is because it has
always remained contemporary. 

� Looking at the current
chaotic times, when everything
has been transitioning, includ-
ing the music industry, do you
think the audience misses live
concerts and gigs which might
not find place in the near
future?

Well, who are we to predict
that first of all? Nobody can pre-
dict anything. I think something
without restrictions can only be
imagined in a fictional world
now because of what we are
going through. I am sure in our
minds, we would like to live in
a time in 2020 where there is no
Coronavirus or a lockdown. So
I think, at least in fiction, we can
pretend that and I think the
audience would like to pretend
too. They also want it — to
escape. Well, we hope Bandish
Bandits gives them their kind of
escape to the world that we all
love and want to go back to
soon.

(The series can be streamed
on Amazon Prime Video from
August 4.)

� How was your experience working on
the series How to Get Away With Murder?

I think it was a huge turning point in
my life to work for the show. Sometimes
people have to give you permission to see
yourself as better or more than what you
are or what you think you are. This job gave
me permission to see all of my woman-
hood. One needs to realise that my culture
has hugely dictated who I am — a dark-
skinned, Black woman with dark lips and
a nose and a deep voice. So what I’ve been
told all my life is what it means to be a
woman.

So all of a sudden, Annalise Keating
(her character) comes in like a whirling
dervish and she is all of it! She is messy,
almost sociopathic, sexual, mysterious, and
highly intelligent. She’s a big personality
and she’s all of those adjectives that are not
associated to me in real life but I’ve got to
play her.

� Was the title How To Get Away with
Murder since the beginning or did that
come up later?

No, that came up later. Well, you know
what, my ego, I said that the title is going
to be the name of my character. And at that
time, my name was Annalise Dewitt (in the
initial Pilot script). I said I don’t seem like
an Annalise Dewitt.

� This is going to be the final season.
What are you going to miss? How does
it feel to reach the end of something beau-
tiful?

I will miss Annalise Keating and I’ll
miss the people I’ve worked with. I think
that the best part of what we do are the
relationships. You remember those
bonds more than your work.

I’ll miss Annalise Keating because
I don’t know if I’m going to meet some-
one like her again. I think that being a
dark-skinned woman on a network
TV in a lead role is the one that
Shonda Rhimes had redefined
and Annalise was exactly like
that — the leading lady. I will
miss that about her the most.

Nobody really understands
TV scheduling unless you’re in
it, especially being number
one. There’s a part of me that
says, ‘Oh, great, I am done! I
have time for getting my life
back. I can spend time with
my daughter, my husband
and sleep more.’ And then the
other part inside me just says
goodbye to a show that has real-
ly changed my career and also
shifted the face of television. I
think what I am the most
proud of is that my character
has redefined womanhood
and how we see it on
screen. It has usually been
very thin, white women
that we see leading on
screen, of a certain age,
but they had never
been in a body like
mine. And why not?
Sometimes culture
can inform the art
and sometimes,
art can inform
the culture.

It has
been six
seasons
so you
get a
chance
to say goodbye as
opposed to it being just a

brook. And that’s always a great gift. And
now that it has come, it sorts of creeps up
on you. I thought I was ready for it. I don’t
think we’re ever ready for a goodbye, espe-
cially when something has transformed
your life in such a beautiful way.

� What was the transition from stage to
films like?

I always say that all you have to do in
a film is to sustain a performance for 30
seconds. When you’re on stage, you can
have a 12-page scene and there are no edit
buttons. So it was much different. You ini-
tially like, ‘But I am Viola Davis’, ‘I’m good.’
But when you’re acting opposite to some-
one like Meryl Streep (in the film Doubt),
well it;s like you’re thinking, ‘Oh my god,
it’s Meryl Streep!’ And then it goes like, ‘cut,
cut!’

� Your Broadway debut was The Seven
Guitars. How was your first experience
at Broadway?

When I think about everything I
believed an actor was — that was it. The
Seven Guitars. My mom and dad in the
audience and my dad crying. And I was like
‘This is it, I have arrived!’

� What was your childhood like?
Well, it was like everyone’s childhood

— filled with happy memories, playing
with my sister, bicycling around. But it was
also filled with some darkness. When you
are poor, you have bad housing. We lived
in condemned buildings in Rohde Island.

And these were certainly the apart-
ments infested with rats. The

stigma of poverty, the feeling
of being invisible and the
lack of access — all of this
comes with it. Which is why
I talk about it all the time but

it gets uncomfortable for
me, it really is. I start-

ed acting when I
was eight. We

would write
scripts and then

rewrite. We
would even
h a v e
w a r d r o b e
budgets.

� Do you
h a v e

m o m e n t s
when you stop in

your life and look
back at the little girl
from Rhode Island
and then look at your
present life and says,
‘I don’t know how I
got here’? 

(Laughs) Every
single day! You know
when do I think
about that little girl
the most? I think of
her when I open my
refrigerator, flush
my toilet, put a robe
on, lie in a tub of
hot running water.
She is with me
every day to
understand that
every little thing in
my life is to be cel-
ebrated.

(The sixth and
final season of the

series will air in
India on August 1 and 2, 7

pm onwards, on Star World.)
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If anything the pandemic has
taught us, it is how much we
need the outdoors. So why not

give unique species, animals and
nature a chance because we exist
only when these thrive? That’s an
awareness that award-winning
wildlife photographer and film-
maker Amoghavarsha JS wants to
develop as he documents the world’s
biodiversity. 

� What made you focus on
wildlife and environment conser-
vation? 

Essentially, I have always loved
the wildlife. And now more than
ever, the kind of scenario we are in,
it is very important to show the story
that we are lucky enough to witness.
That hopefully would make us
responsible. I have always main-
tained that wildlife conservation is
not about saving animals or the for-
est, it is more about making sure
that we as a species can survive and
create a world which makes you feel
like living.

� Which project has been your
favourite over the years?

It’s hard to pick. But yes, my
focus is local. I chase stories based
on our own backyard, for which we
have some context, rather than the
exotic with which it is difficult to
establish a connection. The audi-
ence goes far away with these sto-
ries in Africa and then comes back
to reality, thinking it’s happening
in some other part of the world and
not here. Hence, all my projects
focus more on local and relatable
content. Some of the noteworthy
projects are the Indian Wildlife
National Anthem, then the
award-winning film called Kali
which follows the river and the
journey of a 100-year-old grand-
mother to the source of the river. 

� Could you share some steps for
conservation?

Given the situation we are
in, and this is what I keep say-

ing, India has a lot of biodi-
versity. If we go as rampant
as China, we will have a
pandemic every month.
We need to protect these
forests to a certain extent.

There needs to be a com-
bined responsibility of

humans towards nature and
our planet. So more than
ever, the argument of why
wild animals need to be pro-
tected and saved, the only
example I can give right now
is, in this situation, we have

almost everything we can
dream of. Everyone want-
ed to not go out, not face

the traffic and we
are all sitting at

home. But
given that

everyone
is getting

food, shelter, internet, television
and not having to go out, we are now
craving to go outdoors. And this
brings the most essential point,
that we as human species have a
world outdoors. And the better
outdoor environment we have, it
will be good for us and for our plan-
et. Another thing I want to add is
that we need to wake up and see the
reality before things go bad.

� Considering that the Indian
audience has a completely differ-
ent mindset, do you think docu-
mentaries and topics like wildlife
conservation and environment
work well with them?

It is a complex question. Some
documentaries work, some don’t.
Most often, we filmmakers are to be
blamed because we try to make films
so accurate and perfect that some-
times the messaging doesn’t reach

the audience and that’s a failure on
our part. So, we need to change the
profiles of films so that the audience
can get the message and feels invest-
ed in the story.

� What is of graver concern, lack
of understanding or responsibili-
ty? 

I would say the first step is
awareness. Without it, you cannot
take any action. The best example is
that of plastic. Till it affected us and
choked our rivers and seas, the
Government didn’t even think it
would have to ban it. And everyone
is conforming, too. I feel this is total-
ly due to media awareness. So, the
media plays a very powerful role in
bringing in awareness and respon-
sibility.

� Who do you look up to in the
field of wildlife and conservation?

There is only one answer, the
wildlife god — Sir David
Attenborough. His voice is unbeliev-
able and also the kind of person he is.
I have met him and spent a couple of
hours with him. And I think he is an
amazing human being, humble and
down to earth.

� What are your forthcoming pro-
jects and plans?

I will make a short film on the
monsoon in the Western Ghats of
Karnataka. I am also doing a bunch
of things around Mumbai and
Bangalore. Hopefully, once the lock-
down is eased, we can have a clear pic-
ture.

� What would be your concerns for
the future?

In this situation, we have all
understood that kids, or the next gen-
eration, definitely have access to food
and occupation. But fresh air and
water are going to be a big crisis. And
I think it’s every individual’s respon-
sibility to leave behind a planet for the
next generation in a condition where
people are still able to live and have
access to water and fresh air. And
COVID has been an example to
pause and prioritise.

(The wildlife photographer and
filmmaker went live on Sony BBC
Earth’s Instagram page along with actor
Randeep Hooda on World
Conservation Day to discuss his views.)

� You have raised the bar in
the monster genre. Tell us
about it.

Dwayne Johnson: Yes, this
was one of the goals. There have
been some great monster films
in the past but we tried to
defined ourselves through this
genre. In this sense, raising a bar
is just a narrow thing. 

� How was it working with
Brad Peyton?

Dwayne: We have a rela-
tionship of buddies, friends,
collaborators, business partners
and also children. We are two
kids living their lives who don’t
take anything for granted.
Whenever we get together, we’ve
been able to do pretty intense
and big action scenes. This is
what fans can count of us as a
pair. We are also trying to do
things that push a level up the
envelope. 

Naomi Harris: He has such
infectious energy, passion and
enthusiasm that it made me fall
in love with the film more and
more. I was overwhelmed to be
a part it. 

� Tell us a little more about
the practical sets?

Dwayne: We built practical
sets everywhere we could pos-
sibly and added a little bit of
green screen to help as a per-
former. It wasn’t valuable
because there is destruction,
debris, twisted metal and con-
crete everywhere. There were
smug machines. You are in that
film with this setting. I appreci-

ate that Brad and I have this
shorthand and we make sure
that everything is just practical
and real as it could be, and we
are not putting anybody in dan-
ger. 

Naomi: There were so
many sets which blew my mind.
I’ve never been in something
like a helicopter or a plane that
has been recreated, which can go
up with hydraulics and tilt to
some angles. Then you are
strung up to the ceiling and fly-
ing around that very plane.
There were so many ‘pinch
myself ’ and ‘wow’ moments in
the film.

� Tell us about the script.
Naomi: I absolutely loved it.

During the process, I just fell in
love with George, and how
intelligent, rounded and strong
Kate is. You don’t get a lot of
female characters like that. So I
loved her and the whole journey
that they went on. Also, I think
I got emotionally involved too.
This was rare to have an action
film with so much heart. 
(Watch the film on Sony PIX on
August 2 at 1 pm and 9 pm.)
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David Willey celebrated his return
to the England team with a maid-

en one-day international five-wicket
haul as the world champions drew first
blood in the Royal London series
against Ireland at the Ageas Bowl.

Willey was dropped from
England's World Cup squad last year
to make room for Jofra Archer, but
with several regulars absent due to their
test commitments the left-armer took
centre stage on his international return.

In England’s first home ODI since
winning their first 50-over World
Cup, Willey’s 5-30 restricted Ireland to
172 all out in 44.4 overs, a total the
hosts overhauled with six wickets to
spare.

England had lurched to 78-4 but
Sam Billings, included after Joe Denly’s

withdrawal due to a back injury, set-
tled the team's nerves with a 67 not out
off 54 deliveries in an unbroken 96-run

stand with Eoin Morgan.
England got over the line with 22.1

overs still remaining at the start of a
three-ODI series that marks the start
of the ICC Cricket World Cup Super
League, forming part of the qualifica-
tion process for India 2023.

But, on a surface where timing
proved troublesome for a number of
batsmen, the day belonged to Willey,
who was chiefly responsible for Ireland
teetering on 28-5 after being invited to
bat first under sunny skies.

After the players took a knee to
support Black Lives Matter, Ireland
were saved from free fall by interna-
tional debutant Curtis Campher, a
South African-born all-rounder who
qualifies through his mother's passport.

The 21-year-old showed no lack of
patience and fortitude in his 59 not out
from 118 balls in front of the vast
swathes of empty seats, before Willey
returned to the attack and ended the
innings.
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David Willey had “fallen
out of love for the game”

following his last-minute ouster
from England's World Cup
squad but after announcing his
comeback with a maiden five-
wicket haul against Ireland, he
said his best is still to come.

The 30-year-old pacer, who
has taken 57 wickets in 47
ODIs, was ignored for the
World Cup last year with
England preferring Jofra
Archer over him. He was also
left out of the limited-overs
tours of New Zealand and
South Africa last winter.

Willey said he was at his
lowest during his stint at Abu
Dhabi T10.

“I just didn’t want to be
there. I didn't want to go to the
ground. When I was at the

ground, I didn't want to be
there, and I wanted to get back
to the hotel. I'd fallen out of
love with the game, I think,” he
was quoted as saying by
ESPNcricinfo.

Willey said the coron-
avirus-forced break actually
helped him as he made a suc-
cessful return to guide England
to a six-wicket win over Ireland
in the first ODI on Thursday.

“It was just special to be out
there playing for England
again. I’ve gone away and
worked quite hard to get back
near my best. It's been a roller-
coaster, but I was just out there
enjoying my cricket today. I’m
moving in the right direction
and I feel like my best cricket
is still to come,” he said.

“Circumstances have given
me this opportunity. I didn’t get
a look in over the winter, I
missed out there. The extend-
ed break has been really good
for me. The timing for all of
this has worked out perfectly
for me and it was the icing on
the cake.”

Willey said he tasted suc-
cess for pitching the ball up.

"My success has come
when I've pitched the ball up
previously and really that was
what I tried to do today. I kept
the ball full which kept me in
the game and I reaped the
rewards of that.”
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Ben Stokes’ intent of wanti-
ng to be in the midst of
tough situations makes

him a player that every captain
wants in his team, said Rajasthan
Royals skipper Steve Smith about
his team’s premier all-rounder.

While Smith is sincerely
hoping that Stokes doesn't bring
in his A game during Australia’s
white ball series in England, he
wouldn’t mind one bit if Stokes
saves his best in the Royals jer-
sey during upcoming IPL in the
UAE.

“It will be great to be able to
play some competitive cricket
against a quality England side
which has few of my Royals
teammates (Jofra Archer, Ben
Stokes and Jos Buttler).

“Hope they don’t score too
many runs or take too many
wickets and can save that for the
IPL,” Smith told PTI during the
screening three-part docu-series,
Inside Story: A Season with
Rajasthan Royals.

The series has been pro-
duced by Red Bull Media House
and would be aired on Jio TV
and Jio Cinemas.

Smith was all praise for
Stokes who has been in dream
form across formats in the past
year.

“I have seen Stokes go from
strength to strength. He had an
incredible World Cup and
recently played in Test matches.
He bowled beautifully and got
some wickets as well,” Smith said.

“He is a player who wants to
be involved whether he is batting,
bowling or fielding. He wants to
be in hotspots. You want these
players in team as they want to
deliver in tough situations.”
Australia will resume their inter-
national calendar with a white-

ball series against England and
Smith said that nothing better
than getting to play some qual-
ity cricket after nearly seven
months.

“It will be great being back
to playing some cricket. We
haven’t played a game since
February and like most of the
world, our country was also
shutdown, had to find way to get
through this Covid experience
which has been incredibly differ-

ent for everyone.”
On a different note, Smith

admitted that staying in a bio-
secure environment away from
“loved ones” for extended peri-
ods is difficult but people try to
make relationships work as it's
the way of life for elite cricketers.

The IPL is expected to start
from September 19 in the UAE
and all teams will have to follow
the protocols of a bio-secure
environment which might force

cricketers to be away from wives
and partners for more than two
months.

“It will be difficult for any-
one to be away from their loved
ones for extended periods of
time but you kind of get used to
it playing international cricket,
quite often staying apart for long
times and trying to make it
work,” said Smith.

The biggest challenge for
Smith is to get things in order

but on the other side, most of
the players will be starting from
zero.

“People haven’t played any
cricket or for that matter little
cricket so from that perspective,
it will be an even contest.
Everyone going in with same
sort of preparation,” the former
Australian skipper said.

Adapting to conditions in
the UAE will be key but Smith
believes that it will be pretty sim-
ilar to India.

“I think part of being a pro-
fessional cricket player is being
able to adapt to conditions.
Conditions in Dubai can be sim-
ilar to India (in terms of heat
and humidity).

“Couple of players have
experienced playing before as the
IPL was held (partially) in UAE
(in 2014). Guys are going to be
jumping out of skin to get back
to playing some quality cricket.”

He sounded disappointed
that IPL is not happening in
India but lauded the BCCI for
being able to arrange a tourna-
ment of this magnitude in an
overseas country.

“Obviously we would have
loved to have playing in India.
Amazing what's going behind
the scenes to give everyone a
chance to play,” said the 31-year-
old with nearly 12,000 interna-
tional runs.

On the Red Bull produced
docu-series, Smith said it was a
different experience with cam-
eras following the players every-
where.

“First time I have been in
documentary and being in two
at the same time was different.
People following us left right and
centre with cameras which you
are not used to. Meetings, film-
ing every little step on the way.
It’s done brilliantly,” he said.
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Skipper Azhar Ali said he is lucky
to have young pacers like Shaheen

Afridi and Naseem Shah at his dis-
posal and the right balance of expe-
rience and youth in their pace unit
will hold Pakistan in good stead in
the Test series against England.

The three-Test series begins in a
bio-secure environment at
Manchester with the opening Test on
August 5.

“The way Naseem and Shaheen
have bowled in recent Test series, I
as captain feel very lucky to have
them in my squad,” he said during a
podcast organised by the Pakistan
Cricket Board (PCB).

The 35-year-old said that the
young pace bowlers in the extended
squad are benefitting immensely
from the presence of experienced
pros like Wahab Riaz, Sohail Khan,
Muhammad Abbas and Imran Khan

in the squad.
Experienced left-arm pacer

Muhammad Aamir has also now
joined the squad in Derbyshire with
another young pacer Haris Rauf set
to join the team after finally clearing
his COVID-19 tests.

“I am happy we have experienced
and young blood in our pace attack
and then there is Yasir Shah a proven
performer in tests,” he said.

“The good thing is that players
like Muhammad Abbas, Sohail Khan,
Wahab are also on this tour and they
are also sharing their experience with
the youngsters. I think our bowlers
will get a lot of advantage.”

Azhar said Yasir’s presence was
a source of comfort for him as the
experienced leg-spinner has done
well in English conditions on his past
tours.

The senior batsman said the
players were a bit rusty at the start of
their training but have been making
steady strides towards regaining their
form after coming out of quarantine
in the first week of July.

“Because of coronavirus we have
been in lockdown for quite some time
and it was a challenging experience
for all of us but it helped us get rid
of our rustiness and now the bowlers
are also doing well and are in rhythm.
The workload for the fast-bowlers has
been good,” he said.

“Our players seem to be in good
touch. The balance of the side is also
very good and the good thing is in
the past we have done well in England
in Tests.”
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Setting aside initial concerns
over travelling amid the

COVID-19 pandemic, New
Zealand spinner Mitchell
Santner says he will take shelter
in a corner of the airport lounge
as he flies out into the Caribbean
via mainland America.

He is excited at the prospect
of playing in the upcoming
Caribbean Premier League and
IPL after the long coronavirus-
enforced break.

The 28-year-old, who last
played in an ODI series against
Australia in March before the
pandemic brought all sporting
activities to a grinding halt, will
turn up for Barbados Tridents
when the CPL begins on August
18.

“It’s an interesting one. I’m
going through America and I’ll
park up in the (airport) lounge
in the corner somewhere. It's
one of the risks we've got to
think about,” Santner, who was
scheduled to fly out on Thursday
night, told stuff.Co.Nz.

“They’ve put an extensive
booklet together about what
happens in each circumstance
which has been good, and a bit
of clarity around where we’re
staying. It seems like they’ve got
it under control.

“At this stage, we'll just fly
straight across (from the
Caribbean). I'm not sure what
quarantine looks like yet, but
there are some other big dogs
like Dwayne Bravo and Brendon

McCullum I can tag along with.”
Santner, who has taken 52

wickets in 44 T20Is, will join his
New Zealand colleagues Kane
Williamson, Trent Boult, Lockie
Ferguson and Jimmy Neesham
in UAE for the IPL, which gets
underway on September 19,
nine days after the end of CPL.

Santner is looking forward
to some competition after a
long hiatus due to the pandem-
ic.

“I’m used to bowling in the
nets to them and they’ve been
running down at every ball so
it’d be nice to play some of these
guys on some spinning wickets
and see if they want to try that
again,” said the left-handed spin-
ner, who was bought by Chennai
Super Kings in the 2018 IPL auc-
tion.

“It’ll be exciting to play
some cricket again. It’s been a
slow winter but good to be at
home for a bit and train and do
all the fitness work. Chris put us
through the wringer the last six
weeks so it's nice to go away and
not see him for a few months.” 
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The Emirates Cricket Board is eager to fill
up 30-50 per cent of the stadiums with spec-

tators when the IPL is held in the UAE provid-
ed the government there approves, its secretary
Mubashshir Usmani told PTI on Friday.

While announcing the dates of the IPL, its
chairman Brijesh Patel had told PTI that the
decision on letting in fans during the September
19-November 8 event will be taken by the UAE
government.

Having announced the dates, the BCCI too
is awaiting the final approval from the Indian
government to host the IPL in the UAE.

“Once we get the confirmation from the
BCCI (on Indian government’s approval), we
will go to our government with the complete
proposal and SOPs which will be prepared by
us and the BCCI,” said Usmani over phone.

“We will definitely want our people to expe-
rience this prestigious event but it is totally the
government’s decision. For most events here,
the number ranges from thirty to 50 percent
capacity, we are looking at a similar number.

“We are hopeful of getting our govern-
ment’s approval on that,” he added.

The UAE has little over 6000 active cases
of COVID-19 and the overall situation around
the pandemic is under control.

However, the 2020 Dubai Rugby Sevens
event, scheduled in November, has been can-
celled for the first time sine 1970 due to the
coronavirus threat.

Usmani allayed concerns over the safety of
the IPL.

"The UAE government has been very effi-
cient in bringing down the case numbers. We
are almost living a normal life with certain rules
and protocols to be followed.

“And with the IPL still some time way, we
will be in an even better place than what it is
right now.”

The IPL Governing Council will meet on
Sunday to finalise the logistics and SOP for the
world's biggest T20 league.

Usmani said the UAE is ready to host the
event and is only awaiting the Indian govern-
ment's approval, "which should come through

soon”, going by what Patel said at the time of
announcing the tournament dates.

“We are still waiting to hear from the BCCI
on the Indian government's approval. Having
said that, we are ready,” Usmani said.

“We have plug and play facilities here and
have informed them (officials at Dubai, Abu
Dhabi and Sharjah stadiums) to be ready and
they are fully aware of it.”

Teams will be arriving in the UAE three-
four weeks in advance for training.

Most players have not had proper training
in India since the lockdown was enforced in
March.

Asked if managing the training schedules
of eight teams will be a challenge, Usmani said:
“UAE is blessed with the support of private
infrastructure. We are able to deliver such events
and have delivered before. Last year, we host-
ed the T20 World Cup qualifier which had 14
teams.”

The UAE had partially hosted the IPL in
2014 due to the general elections in India.

“Last time also, it contributed significant-
ly to the UAE economy. With the full tourna-
ment taking place this time, it will be a much
bigger boost,” added Usmani. 
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The national shooting federation has postponed
the compulsory training camp for its Olympic

core group planned here from Saturday after tak-
ing into the account the situation arising out of the
COVID-19 pandemic.

On Thursday, a shooting coach at the camp's
venue -- Dr. Karni Singh Range -- tested positive
for COVID-19 but the development will not force
a closure of the facility. Delhi's COVID-19 case
count is over 1 lakh.

“The camp stands postponed at the moment.
We are trying to work out a few things and by next
week we hope to have a clearer picture,” National
Rifles Association of India (NRAI) secretary
Rajiv Bhatia told PTI.

A handful of shooters, part of the core group,
have been training at the facility since it was
reopened for use on July 8 and they are likely to
continue with their daily practice by adhering to
the health and safety protocols.

But the latest development has come as a set-
back to the NRAI’s quest to arrange the camp from
Saturday.

“Maybe we can start in the second week of
August depending on the situation,” Bhatia said.

Shooters such as World Cup medallist Sanjeev
Rajput, Manu Bhaker and Anish Bhanwala have
been training at the facility for the last few days
alongside shotgun marksmen like Sheeraz Sheikh
and Mairaj Ahmad Khan.
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Former football captain
Bhaichung Bhutia once again

stressed on the need to focus on
grassroots development in order to
make a India a force to reckon with
at the Asian level.

Bhutia explained that by
focussing on the long term goal of
strengthening the grass roots,
Indian football will be able reap its
benefits at the Asian level and the
world stage.

“We need to produce good
quality players. That's very impor-
tant, when I say that I don't  mean
we don't have good players now. But
in order to compete in Asia and at
the world level we need to produce
bigger better players from the grass-
roots,” Bhutia said during an
Instagram live session with the All
Indian Football Federation (AIFF).

Hosting U-17 World Cup for
boys was a step in right direction.

“Hosting the under-17 Word
Cup was a starting point for us. It
is important for our age group play-
ers to participate in competitions,
have good training facilities and
coaches,” he added.

“These are things that will help
in the long run. We still need to be
strong in the grass root for the

national team to make progress. We
should  be qualifying for the Asia
Cup in under-17 and under-15
quite regularly,” he added.

Women's football in India has
gathered momentum in recent
times with the country set to host
the FIFA U-17 World Cup next year
and Bhutia feels it will help unearth
talent.

“The under-17 World Cup is
great step taken by government and
AIFF. For us, it”s important to host
under 17s,19s, 21s because that is

where we focus more on the grass-
roots.”

In fact Bhutia feels that women’s
team is faring better than men's at
least at the junior level.

“In Asia, a lot of countries
don't have women’s teams like in the
gulf countries don't have a girl's
team playing under 17. Chances of
women qualifying for Asian cham-
pionship as compared to men is
much better.”

The 43-year-old 'Sikkimese
Sniper' said a lot has changed in
terms of the facilities and infrastruc-
ture available in Indian football
since he retired in 2011

“The kind of support, plat-
form  competitions they are play-
ing, the coaching staff the players
are getting right now is much much
better than what we got. The num-
ber of matches the national team
plays is three-four times more than
we played in our initial stages.

“In 2008, ‘09 and ‘10, we played
quite a few but when I started play-
ing in 1995, I still remember few
years we had just two or three
matches the entire year- just one
qualifying for WC or pre Olympics.

“We were not lucky to get good
teams we got big countries and we
were out of the tournament,” he
said.
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England batsman Joe Denly has
been ruled out of the Royal London

Series against Ireland after suffering
back spasms in training on Wednesday,
a statement on England and Wales
Cricket Board (ECB) website said.

The Kent batsman has been
replaced in the 14-man England ODI
squad by Lancashire’s Liam
Livingstone.

Livingstone has represented
England in two IT20s and would

make his ODI debut if selected in one
of the final two matches against Ireland.

In the first match, David Willey’s
maiden five-for, followed by an unbeat-
en half-century from Sam Billings
helped England beat Ireland by six
wickets.

Earlier, Morgan won the toss and
chose to bowl first in what was
England's first ODI match since their
dramatic tied match against New
Zealand in the World Cup final on July
14, 2019 which led to them winning the
title for the first time in their history.
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PLAYER LIKE STOKES IS EVERY CAPTAIN'S DREAM: SMITH


